

# Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians Accession 2023.07

Elizabeth Carroll, 2023

# **Table of Contents**

Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians	1
Biographical note	4
Scope and Content	5
Series 1: Toronto Chapter, Japanese Canadian Citizens Association	7
Series 2: National Association of Japanese Canadians	8
Series 3: Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians	8
Series 3.1: NAJC Membership Files	9
Series 3.2: Operations	9
Series 4: Redress	9
Series 4.1: Ethnocultural Rally	9
Series 4.2: Ottawa Rally	10
Series 4.3: Sodan-Kai	10
Series 4.4: Redress Agreement	10
Series 4.5: Time to Celebrate	11
Series 5: Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee	11
Series 5.1: Rejected Applicant Case Files [CLOSED]	11
Series 5.2: Redress Application Case Files [CLOSED]	12
Series 5.3: Operations	12
Series 6: Newsletters	12
Series 6.1: Editorial Papers	12
Series 6.2: Publications	13
Series 6.3: Miscellaneous Periodicals & Publications	13
Series 6.4: Operations	13
Series 7: Seniors	13
Series 7.1: Nipponia Home	13
Series 7.2: Momiji Health Care Society	14
Series 7.3: Nipponia Home	14
Series 8: Dinner and Banquets	14
Series 8.1: 40 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration Dinner of the NJCCA/NAJC	14
Series 8.2: A Tribute to Roger Obata	14
Series 8.3: Senpo Sugihara Tribute Dinner	15

# Cheng Yu Tung East Asian Library

Series 8.4: Banquet '92	15
Series 8.5: Homecoming '92	15
Series 8.6: Towards Inclusion: Maryka Omatsu	16
Series 8.7: Misc. Events & Parties	16
Series 9: Conferences	16
Series 9.1: Educator's Conference	16
Series 9.2: Pan American Nikkei Conference	17
Series 9.3: 5 Generations	17
Series 10: Toronto Redress Story	17
Series 11: Friendship House	18
Series 11.1: Friendship House Building	18
Series 11.2: New Moon	18
Series 11.3: Library	18
Series 12: Earth Spirit Festival	19
Series 13: Face Kao	19
Series 14: Internment	19
Series 15: External Associations	19
Series 16: Harry Yonekura	20
Series 17: Canadian Communities	20
Series 18: Art Miki	20
Series 19: Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation	20
Series 20: Human Rights	21
Series 21: Miscellaneous	21
Appendix	21

## **Biographical note**

#### 1947-Present

The Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians has its history stemming from the National Japanese Canadian Citizens Association (NJCCA). Founded in 1947 by Roger Obata and other nisei leaders, the NJCCA was the first national organization by Japanese Canadians. Japanese Canadians were still disenfranchised and facing injustice from the unlawful dispossession of the community. In April 1980, the NJCCA changed their name to the NAJC, though many chapters, including the Toronto chapter kept NJCCA in their name.

1977 marked the centennial of the fist issei, Nagano Manzo, arriving in Canada. This large community celebration brought many Japanese Canadians together, and informal discussion of redress began. By the early 80s, friction between members in the Toronto JCCA began and stemmed from whether redress should include individual compensation, representing the huge loss of assets and work during the internment. Many members of the Toronto JCCA felt that the Toronto chapter was not representing the views of the majority, nor aligned with the NAJC on the national level. To protest this, members created the North York Chapter of the NAJC, which later would be renamed to the Greater Toronto NAJC, headed by Wes Fujiwara. Between 1983 and 1984, the nonpartisan group Sodan-Kai helped bring together and facilitate discussions between the Toronto JCCA and those who believed redress should include recognition of individual loss. In their efforts to seek redress, the NAJC had the Price Waterhouse Associates assess the loss endured by the Japanese Canadian community from the internment. This was calculated to income and property losses at not less than \$443 million in 1986 dollar. The Greater Toronto NAJC organized and led many demonstrations demanding the Canadian government recognize their racist actions towards the Japanese Canadians and offer redress. These demonstrations include the Ottawa rally in April 1980 where many prominent members of the Japanese Canadian community met with Minister of State for Multiculturalism Gerry Weiner, opening up the discussion for redress.

On September 22, 1988, Prime Minister Brian Mulroney announces a Redress Settlement negotiated between the National Association of Japanese Canadians and the federal government. The Redress Settlement acknowledged injustices against Japanese Canadians during and after World War II, provide a payment of \$21,000 to all Japanese Canadians affected by the provisions of the War Measures Act, expunge criminal records of those charged with offenses stemming from violation of provisions of the War Measures Act, re-instate citizenship of those exiled to Japan, establish a \$12million community fund to help rebuild community infrastructure, and provide \$24million to establish the Canadian Race Relations Foundation

Toronto became the Eastern Regional Office for the Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee, aiding field workers as they intern aided members of the Japanese Canadian community complete their redress forms. The Eastern Regional Office also worked with members of the community re-apply or appeal unsatisfactory decisions regarding their Redress applications.

After winning the battle for Redress, the Greater Toronto chapter of the NAJC continues to seek justice and support marginalized communities who have faced discrimination from the Canadian government and elsewhere.

#### References:

Ad Hoc Committee for Japanese Canadian Redress: The Toronto Story. *Japanese Canadian Redress: The Toronto Story*, edited by Momoye Sugiman. Toronto: HpF Press, 2000.

Greater Toronto Chapter of the NAJC. "Brief History." Accessed December 5, 2022. https://torontonajc.ca/sample-page/

Japanese Canadian History. "Reference Timeline." Accessed December 5, 2022. https://japanesecanadianhistory.net/historical-overview/reference-timeline/

Lincoln Museum and Cultural Centre. "The Nipponia Home." Accessed December 16, 2022. https://www.communitystories.ca/v2/japanese-canadians-niagara\_canadiens-japonais/story/the-nipponia-home/

Momiji Health Care Society. "History." Accessed December 16, 2022. https://momiji.on.ca/en/about/momiji/history/

National Association of Japanese Canadians. "NAJC and Roger Sachio Obata C.M. Prize in International Human Rights Law." Accessed December 16, 2022. http://najc.ca/roger-obata-prize/

Nikkei National Museum & Cultural Centre. "Japanese Canadian Timeline." Accessed December 5, 2022. https://centre.nikkeiplace.org/research/japanese-canadian-timeline/

## **Scope and Content**

Date: 1961-2022

Extent and Medium: 60 boxes

**Textual Records** 

11.06 linear meters

Photographs Colour Print

> 1 photograph: col.; 2 x 2.5" 1 photograph: col.; 2.5 x 3" 1 photograph: col.; 3 x 5"

2 photographs: col.; 3.25 x 4.5"

104 photographs: col.; 3.5 x 5" 2603 photographs: col.; 4 x 6" 1 photograph: col. ; 4.5 x 6.5" 29 photograph: col.; 5 x 7" 4 photograph: col.; 8 x 10" 8 photographs: col. (Polaroid); 4 x 4" 3 photographs: col. (Polaroid); 3.5 x 4.25" Colour Transparency 150 photographs: col. slides; 35mm Colour Negative 966 photographs: col. negative; 35mm Black & White Print 1 photograph: b&w; 2 x 2.5" 13 photographs: b&w.; 3.5 x 5" 2 photographs: b&w.; 4 x 5" 22 photographs: b&w; 4 x 6" 13 photographs: b&w.; 5 x 7" 2 photographs: b&w; 8 x 10" 7 contact sheets: b&w; 8 x 10" Black & White Transparency 77 photographs: b&w slides; 35mm Black & White Negatives 25 photographs: b&w. negative; 35mm 32 photographs: b&w; 2.25 x 3" Moving Image & Audio 6 video cassettes: VHS 30 audio cassettes: 1/8" Digital: 4 floppy disks: 3.5" 1 CD-ROM **Ephemera** 5 cardstocks; 10.5 x 13.5" 1 foam board sheet; 10 x 14" 7 posters: 25 x 36" 1 award; 12.5 x 18" 1 poster, 23x17" 4 theatre ticket stubs 1 architectural drawing 5 Architectural drawing books 2 buttons 1 poster: b&w; 24.5 x 35" 1 poster: col. ; 11.5 x 42" 2 posters: col. ; 11 x 17" 22 posters: b&w.; 12 x 18"

1 map: 31.5" x 44"

Contains membership lists, meeting minutes and agendas from many of the committees the Toronto NAJC had, and participated in. Much of the material covers the period when the community organized and sought redress for the internment of Japanese Canadians during WWII. Records relating to and created by the Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee are also included.

Archival History: 47 boxes were donated to the Library in 2015 by Ron Shimizu, member of the Greater Toronto Chapter. Official transfer was not completed at this time, lacking a Deed of Gift. The material rested with the Thomas Fisher Rare Book Library until an Archivist was hired at the East Asian Library in 2022. Material was processed and was officially transferred by the 2023 President of the association, Lynn Deutscher Kobayashi. Some additional material was donated in 2022 as well, which was added to the original sum.

Arrangement: Material had begun to be processed by a student at the Thomas Fisher Rare Book Library in 2016 but was never completed. When processing began again in 2022, it was unclear who the custodian was an thus the material was numbered following the Thomas Fisher Rare Book system, where the unique identifier is the box and file number. Original order has attempted to be preserved. Material has been intellectually arranged to draw material with similar subjects or creators together, often not reflecting the physical arrangement. Titles, unless given in square brackets, have been taken from the original material / containers. The title Greater Toronto chapter of the NAJC, Greater Toronto NAJC, and Toronto NAJC is used interchangeably, with the first being the proper title of the organization. Processing of material had begun by a Graduate Student Library Assistant at the Fisher Rare Book Library, the original repository of the material. The majority of the arrangement and description was completed by the archivist at the East Asian Library once the material was transferred to their care. Please see full file level descriptions on Discover Archives.

Access: All researchers much complete a Research Agreement to access any material in this accession due to sensitive information held in many of the records. Sub-series "5.1 Rejected Applicant Case Files" and Sub-series "5.2 Redress Application Case Files" are closed for 100 years from creation. Copyright is held by the Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians. Absolutely no copies (photographs, scans, etc.) can be made, for personal use or otherwise, without explicit consent from the Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians.

### Series 1: Toronto Chapter, Japanese Canadian Citizens Association

1972-1990

The Japanese Canadian Citizens Association (JCCA) formed in 1947 as the first national organization to represent Japanese Canadians across the country. This series contains records created by the Toronto Chapter of the JCCA. During the late 70s and into the 80s, the organization began to think and take action regarding Redress for the treatment of Japanese Canadians during WWII. Though the National level of the association changed its name in 1980, some chapters, including Toronto, continued to organize under the title of JCCA.

Records include meeting minutes, agendas, correspondence within and outside of the organization. The subject matter relates predominantly to Redress.

## **Series 2: National Association of Japanese Canadians**

1978-2009

The national level of the organization representing Japanese Canadians. This organization originally formed under the title of Japanese Canadian Citizens Association, changing their name to NAJC in 1980. They are the primary organization in Canada representing the community.

Records created and collected by the National Association of Japanese Canadians. These records include meeting minutes of the executive committee, and other records created by other chapters across the country. Though there are some records that focus on the Redress movement, much of the series represent the work of the organization after the Redress agreement.

## Series 3: Greater Toronto Chapter of the National Association of Japanese Canadians

1963-2008

The Greater Toronto Chapter of the NAJC in its present form began in 1984 with the formation of the North York chapter. At the time, the Toronto JCCA was the official chapter of the NAJC in Toronto. Members of the TJCCA were divided on what Redress should look like. As the chapter became divided, those who felt that the leaders of the TJCCA were acting without member consultation formed the North York chapter of the NAJC. Under the NAJC constitution, only one chapter could represent any geographic region, and since many of those unhappy with the TJCCA actions, they formed under the title of North York. At the time North York was still a separate city and had not been amalgamating into Toronto. Soon after this in 1985, members of the North York chapter received notice that they were being expelled from the Toronto JCCA Redress Committee. The TJCCA had not held an annual General Meeting for years, adding further discomfort to the situation. Many felt that the chapter was not acting democratically. The National council soon stopped recognizing the TJCCA as the representative body from Toronto, but instead the North York chapter. November, 1985 the NAJC passed a motion to

formalize this action. This was reciprocated in January 1986 when the TJCCA announced they were splitting from the NAJC. By 1986, the North York chapter was able to use the title Greater Toronto chapter and officially represent the Japanese Canadian community in the GTA with the support of the NAJC on a national scale.

## **Series 3.1: NAJC Membership Files**

1963-2000

File cards representing all the members of the Toronto JCCA and Greater Toronto NAJC from the 1960s to 2000.

## Series 3.2: Operations

1976-2008

Records consist primarily of meeting minutes, agendas, and communication on upcoming events held by the chapter. Photographs reflect the many events the chapter helped organize or participated in. Financial records and board minutes are also present.

## **Series 4: Redress**

1978-1998

On September 22, 1988, The Japanese Canadian Redress Agreement was announced. Action from within the NAJC, the Greater Toronto Chapter of the NAJC, and other groups all led up to this monumental agreement. Consultations with the community, rallies, and continuous pressure on the government brought the Redress movement to the forefront of Canadians.

## Series 4.1: Ethnocultural Rally

1987

The Ethnocultural Rally was held October 29, 1987, and organized by the Ad Hoc Committee for Japanese Canadian Redress. The hope was that with the support of many ethnocultural groups, the recently stalled discussions of Redress could be re-visited. The Ethnocultural Rally was held at Harbord Collegiate, in Toronto. Representatives from 20 ethnocultural organizations attended and signed their support for the NAJC. This event helped strengthen the image of the NAJC as the unified voice of Japanese Canadians and their ongoing fight for Redress.

Documents include planning material for the rally and the final resolution, signed by the ethnocultural group leaders stating their support for the NAJC and the Redress movement.

## Series 4.2: Ottawa Rally

1987-1998

The Ottawa Rally took place April 14, 1988. Prominent Canadians marched alongside Japanese Canadians at Parliament Hill, demanding Redress for the treatment of Japanese Canadians during WWII. The Greater Toronto chapter of the NAJC took on much of the planning for the event due to their proximity to Ottawa and the size of their chapter. Leading up to the event, postcards were distributed, collected, and then presented to Prime Minister Mulroney with the message "I am a voter. I support Japanese Canadian redress now!". This was accompanied by the Ribbons of Hope, a fundraising initiative where for \$25, one could have their name printed on a ribbon and attached to a pole to be carried during the rally. These ribbons provided a strong visual presence for those who were unable to attend the rally but wanted to show their support. The marchers entered the West Block of the House of Commons, and began offering speeches. Newly appointed Minister of Multiculturalism Gerry Weiner also spoke, wishing to open discussion again between the government and the NAJC. Overall, the rally provided the community a sense of purpose, and reinvigorated their fight for Redress. It also reminded non-Japanese Canadians of the ongoing struggle for Redress.

Records consist of planning material for the rally itself and the Postcards of Hope. Some of the postcards themselves are included, as are protest signs. Donation forms, finances, and logistical information for the bus group coming from Toronto are also included.

#### Series 4.3: Sodan-Kai

1983-1984

Shin Imai, Maryka Omatsu, and Marcia Matsui formed the Sodan-Kai in 1983 as a non-partisan group in the hopes to bringing more community involvement to Redress. At the time, there was a friction in the Japanese Canadian community regarding the sought terms of Redress, particularly at the organizational level in Toronto. These three lawyers hoped that by creating a non-partisan space for members of the community, the community, as a whole, could come to an agreement on what Redress should look like.

Records include a flyer for one of their meetings, and newsletters.

## **Series 4.4: Redress Agreement**

1978-1992

Redress was won through extensive effort from the Japanese Community and it's supporters across the country. Though the Greater Toronto chapter of the NAJC played a pivotal role in Redress, it was a national accomplishment. The Redress Settlement was signed August 26, 1988 with NAJC President Art Miki and Prime Minister Brian Mulroney, with representatives on either side present. Much led up to this moment though, including various fundraising events, informational meetings, and protests.

Included are textual records and photographs of the various events and activities taken by the NAJC which were in efforts for Redress.

## Series 4.5: Time to Celebrate

1988-1989

To celebrate the Redress Agreement, a victory celebration was held November 4, 1988 at the Harbour Castle Westin Hotel in Toronto. Members form all aspects and parts of the Japanese Canadian community were present. The celebration allowed many to look forward, and let go of the past since the wrongs inflicted to them were now recognized.

Program book for the event, planning material including receipts, and photographs are included.

## **Series 5: Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee**

1988-1998

The Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee was created by the Redress Agreement to aid in the process of implementing Redress. Mass notarization events were held in preparation of Redress applications, regional offices were set up, and field workers were hired to better reach community members outside of city centers. Though Redress applications went to Ottawa, the Committee aided those who's applications were rejected, or needed additional interviews.

## Series 5.1: Rejected Applicant Case Files [CLOSED]

1988-1995

Files from individuals who's Redress applications were rejected. Interview questionnaires, letters of appeal, and various forms from the Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee are

included. Files are arranged by applicant name. Sub-series is restricted to protect personal information. Please contact the archivist for further information.

## **Series 5.2: Redress Application Case Files [CLOSED]**

1988-1995

Files from individuals who's Redress applications were rejected or submitted with insufficient information. Interview questionnaires, letters of appeal, and various forms from the Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee are included. Files are arranged by applicant name. Subseries is restricted to protect personal information. Please contact the archivist for further information.

## Series 5.3: Operations

1988-1998

Toronto became the headquarters for the Eastern Regional Office of the Redress Advisory and Assistance Committee, and many prominent members of the Greater Toronto NAJC worked for the Committee. Setting up office, hiring field workers, communicating with representatives in Ottawa and planning for the implementation of the Redress Agreement is covered in this series.

## **Series 6: Newsletters**

1981-2008

The newsletter for the Greater Toronto chapter of the NAJC and the NAJC helped communicate information to members of the community. Cultural events, and political leanings were expressed. Collected here are also copies of The New Canadian, and The Nikkei Times, the later working out of the office of the Greater Toronto NAJC later in its time.

## **Series 6.1: Editorial Papers**

1986-1996

Layouts with notes from the editor and other staffers. Drafts of the newsletters.

#### Series 6.2: Publications

1986-2008

Publications of the NAJC Community News.

## **Series 6.3: Miscellaneous Periodicals & Publications**

1981-1994

Various other publications from the Japanese Canadian community across Canada.

## **Series 6.4: Operations**

1986-1997

Financial receipts form the printing and distribution of the newsletters. Lists of those who volunteered with the newsletter, and photographs of those who helped prep the mailing of them.

## **Series 7: Seniors**

1987-2000

Records relating to Japanese Canadian senior groups and initiatives.

## Series 7.1: Nipponia Home

1989-2000

Nipponia Home opened in 1958 as the first Japanese Canadian seniors home in Canada. The home was built in Beamsville Ontario, with funds from Yasutaro Yamaga, the Province of Ontario, and the Japanese Canadian Community. It operated until 2000, when it was closed.

Material includes financial records and textual documents created by the Nipponia Home Committee Operations. Photographs capture the image of the building itself, including its extension.

## **Series 7.2: Momiji Health Care Society**

1987-1999

The Momiji Health Care Society began in 1978 as a non-profit organization for the Issei in Toronto. Originally a drop-in center with programming, it grew to become the Momiji Centre, opening in 1992. Today, it is home to many elderly Japanese Canadians and continues to provide programming to the senior community and beyond.

Records pertain primarily to the opening of the physical Momiji Centre. Donor lists, community needs survey, and photographs of the celebration are included.

## Series 7.3: Nipponia Home

1988-1994

Primarily consists of records from the first seniors conference titled "The Best Years", held to bring together seniors of the Japanese Canadian community after Redress.

Records consist primarily of communication on planning the conference and financial records.

## **Series 8: Dinner and Banquets**

1982-2003

Material and records created for and from the various celebratory dinners and gatherings organized by the NAJC.

# Series 8.1: 40<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration Dinner of the NJCCA/NAJC

1986-1987

Held November 14, 1987 at the Skyline Triumph Hotel in North York. The dinner celebrated the 40th anniversary of the formation of the NJCCA, which later changed it's name to the NAJC.

Material consists of photographs for the event, the program book, and some promotional material.

## **Series 8.2: A Tribute to Roger Obata**

1990-1991

Roger Obata, C.M. (1915-2002) was the first president of the NJCCA and a continuous supporter of the struggle for Redress. He dedicated his life to seeking justice, for both Japanese Canadians and others. A banquet was held in his honor, celebrating his life and human rights endeavors. The banquet was held October 7, 1990 at the Prince Hotel in North York.

The series includes planning material for the banquet, photographs of the event and its attendees, and video footage of the entertainment. Decorations have also been preserved.

## Series 8.3: Senpo Sugihara Tribute Dinner

1993

Senpo [Sempo] Sugihara (1990-1986) was a Japanese diplomate in Lithuania during WWII, who issued visas against orders, to refugees allowing them to travel to Japan and escape the holocaust. A tribute dinner was hosted by the Canadian Jewish Congress and the Greater Toronto Chapter of the NAJC, welcoming his wife Yukiko Sugihara, son Hiroki Sugihara, and daughter-in-law. The family visited Toronto and Southern Ontario in November 1993 and were hosted by the NAJC and the Canadian Jewish Congress.

Textual material includes the program book, and organizational records from the funding of the event. Photographs are from the NAJC touring the Sugihara family around Toronto to see popular tourist sights. Video tapes are recordings from Rogers Cable which covered the event.

## Series 8.4: Banquet '92

1991-1993

The Banquet held September 11, 1992 at Ontario Place, was to celebrate the many volunteers of the Greater Toronto NAJC, while also acting as a fundraiser for the chapter. Guest speakers included Minister of Multiculturalism and Citizenship Gerry Weiner, Consul-general Katsuyuki Tanaka, and Premier of Ontario Bob Rae.

The sub-series includes program books for the event, raffle information, financial records, planning material, and many photographs of those who attended.

## Series 8.5: Homecoming '92

1982, 1991-1992

Cheng Yu Tung East Asian Library

Home Coming '92 was a conference held by the NAJC in Vancouver, BC. The event focused on the experiences of Japanese Canadians during internment, especially the Nisei.

Records include agendas and minutes from planning the event, travel information, and records from events attended by members of the Greater Toronto NAJC around this conference.

Series 8.6: Towards Inclusion: Maryka Omatsu

1992-1993

In 1993, Maryka Omatsu was the first woman of East Asian descent to be appointed a judge in Canada. The National Action Committee on the Status of Women (NAJC), the Canadian Ethnocultural Council, and various other groups sponsored a banquet to honor Omatsu on her momentous occasion. The dinner was held June 22, 1993 at the Chinatown International Restaurant in Toronto. Omatsu is an important figure in the NAJC, as she was a negotiator and legal counsel for them during the struggle for Redress.

Records include planning material, attendance lists, and financial records.

Series 8.7: Misc. Events & Parties

1987-2003

Various events hosted by or supported by the Greater Toronto NAJC. Events include book launces, dramatic performances, volunteer appreciation parties, dinners and banquets, and traveling to visit historic sites.

Sub-series consists primarily of photographs and textual material.

**Series 9: Conferences** 

1989-2002

Conferences held by or attended by the NAJC.

Series 9.1: Educator's Conference

1989-1993

The NAJC hosted an Educator's conference in 1990 and 1992, with the goal to include more Japanese Canadian history in the Canadian curriculum.

Records include planning for the conference, expenses, hotel information, and suggested educational material.

#### Series 9.2: Pan American Nikkei Conference

1989, 1993

The Pan American Nikkei conference is organized by the Pan American Nikkei Association, and is a place for Nikkei from across both North and South America to gather and discuss common issues.

Records are mostly from the 1993 conference which was held in Vancouver. In 1989, the conference was held in Los Angeles, USA. Material included are conference program books and invitations to attend.

### **Series 9.3: 5 Generations**

1996-2002

Created in partnership with the Royal Ontario Museum and the Multicultural History Society of Ontario, the 5 Generations exhibition tells the story of Japanese Canadians in Canada.

Records mostly come from Harry Yonekura and his involvement with the exhibition.

#### **Series 10: Toronto Redress Story**

1996-2002

The book was written by the Ad Hoc Committee for Japanese Canadian Redress: The Toronto Story, part of the Greater Toronto NAJC. The story covers how the Greater Toronto chapter played a pivotal role in the Redress settlement.

Material includes transcripts from interviews with prominent members of the community who were part of the Redress effort, draft manuscripts with edits, progress reports, agendas and minutes, and financial records.

## **Series 11: Friendship House**

1988-2007

The Friendship House was at 382 Harbourd St., in Toronto. It was the headquarters of the Greater Toronto NAJC, and the Nikkei Voice. The space acted as a community hub, offering a place for social events, chapter meetings, celebrations, and parties.

## Series 11.1: Friendship House Building

1988-2007

The building was purchased and heavily renovated in 1993, with grant funds from the Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation and extensive fundraising.

The records visually document the extensive renovations the building undertook, and many of the events held within. Textual material includes financial records, agendas and minutes from the building committee, property reports from other possible locations, records created form daily upkeep of the building.

## Series 11.2: New Moon

1994-1996

The Friendship House was located close to Central Toronto Academy, which was then called Central Commerce Collegiate Institute. The Greater Toronto Chapter of the NAJC often had negative encounters with students from the high school. In hopes to build a better relationship with these students, they organized the New Moon project, which had students from the high school work with members of the Japanese Canadian artist community to paint a mural.

The sub-series is composed primarily of photographs and slides documenting the painting process and the final mural. Some textual material from planning the collaboration is included.

## Series 11.3: Library

1988-1998

The Greater Toronto NAJC maintained a lending library at the Friendship House, and a small stock of print books for purchase.

Greater Toronto Chapter of the NAJC 2023.07

Cheng Yu Tung East Asian Library

Records include stock lists of the books and other material available for purchase, the inventory of the lending library, and some of the material itself, including VHS cassettes.

**Series 12: Earth Spirit Festival** 

1988-1998

The Earth Spirit Festival was held July 5-7, 1991 and then July 9-11 1993, both at Harbourfront Center. The festival began as a celebration of cultural heritage between Japanese Canadians and Indigenous peoples, but later grew to include Ainu and Chinese Canadians. The free event included art exhibitions, theatrical performances, concerts, and food venders.

Records include planning material such as agendas, minutes, and communications. Published material promoting the event, photographs covering the concerts, and financial records are included.

Series 13: Face Kao

1990-1991, 1996

The photography book, Face - Kao: Portraits of Japanese Canadians Interned During WW II (1996) covers stories from survivors of internment and the enduring legacy of the event. By Andrew Danson.

The series contains audio cassettes from the interviews he had with the subjects of the book and other form the community. A copy of the book is included.

**Series 14: Internment** 

1986

Copies of documents and slides from the period of Japanese Canadian internment.

**Series 15: External Associations** 

1977-1999

Various textual records from other Japanese Canadian organizations, including the Japan Foundation and the Japanese Canadian Cultural Centre. Newsletters, communications, and agendas for meetings are included.

## Series 16: Harry Yonekura

1996-2003

Harry Yonekura was a long-standing member of the NAJC and one of the original members of the Greater Toronto Chapter. He has been active in many of the activities and actions the chapter took on, including writing a chapter for *Japanese Canadian Redress: The Toronto Story*, participating in the 5 Generations exhibition, and taking lead on the various education conferences. Many of the records in this fonds are from his files.

The records collected in this series are those that were created by Yonekura about himself or were made for him. Most of the records are about his time with the Nisei Mass Evacuation Group.

#### **Series 17: Canadian Communities**

1988-1996

After Redress, the NAJC continued to fight for human rights across Canada, supporting other ethnocultural communities and groups. Records are primarily newsletters from other cultural organizations, and communications with these groups.

## Series 18: Art Miki

1993-1994

Art Miki, president of the NAJC during the Redress movement, ran for the Liberal Party of Canada in the 1993 federal election in the Winnipeg—Transcona riding. The records are from his campaign, and are primarily related to donations.

## **Series 19: Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation**

1988-2001

Part of the redress Agreement was the \$12 million allotted for a community fund. To administer the fund, the Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation was created. These funds have supported grants for community groups, scholarships, individuals, and institutions.

Records include agenda and minutes from the foundation, proposals for projects, and documents from the creation of various smaller funds like the Sports, Education and Arts Program and the Cultural Development Fund.

## **Series 20: Human Rights**

1987-2014

Records from the Human Rights Committee and the Canadian Race Relations foundation.

## Series 21: Miscellaneous

1977-2003

Various records.

## **Appendix**

Series 1: Toronto Chapter, Japanese Canadian Citizens Association

Location	File title	Date range
Box 42, File 29	[Invitation to the Toronto Redress Committee]	October 24, 1983
Box 42, File 30	[TJCCA minutes]	March-June 1984
Box 42, File 31	[Transcript of Conference Call]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 32	Redress MTGs	[1984]
Box 42, File 35	[Notes from 1984 meetings]	1983-1984
Box 42, File 36	Old NAJC Correspondence from Wes Fujiwara when	1985-1986
	he was President	
Box 42, File 37	Proceedings of the Japanese Canadian Centennial	1978
	Youth Conference	
Box 42, File 39	[Resignation]	January 10, 1989
Box 42, File 43	The Case for Redress Information	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 46	Centennial	1976-1978
Box 42, File 51	[Bill Kobayashi correspondence]	1972, 1986-1988
Box 42, File 55	[Some criteria for the brief to the Winnipeg	[1984]
	Conference]	

Location	File title	Date range
Box 42, File 56	[Notes from December 14, 1983]	December 14, 1983
Box 42, File 58	[JCCA General Meetings]	1983-1984
Box 42, File 59	[Newspapers by Japanese Canadians]	1984-1987
Box 42, File 61	[JCCA Toronto Conference]	April 1976
Box 42, File 62	[Confidential information and reports provided by	January 22, 1978
	George Imai]	
Box 42, File 64	The Social standing of ethnic and racial groupings	1977
Box 42, File 65	[Decision on reparations]	July-July 1978
Box 42, File 66	[Reparations Committee]	1978
Box 42, File 67	1300 Claims submitted to Bird Commission	December 14, 1977
Box 43, File 21	[Questionnaire from the Reparations Committee	1978
	NJCCA]	
Box 43, File 34	[Re:Reparations?]	June 20, 1978
Box 43, File 62	Toronto JCCA Meeting-July 5/86	July 5-7, 1986
Box 44, File 37	Redress Pre Settlement	1981, 1984
Box 44, File 38	Letters of Protest	1986, 1990
Box 57, File 2	Emmy Nakay's File 1984 to 1987	1984-1987

**Series 2: National Association of Japanese Canadians** 

File number	File title	Date range
Box 3, File 5	NAJC National Conference May 1986	March-May 1986
Box 3, File 6	NAJC National Conference May 1987	January-May 1987
Box 3, File 7	NAJC National Council Meeting October 1988	1988
Box 3, File 8	NAJC National Council Meeting November 1988	1988
Box 3, File 9	NAJC Council Meeting January 1989	1989
Box 3, File 10	NAJC National Council Meeting May 1989 –	May 1989
	Meeting Minuets	
Box 3, File 11	NAJC National AGM and Council Meeting October	1989
	1989	
Box 3, File 12	NAJC National Council Meeting April 1990	1990
Box 3, File 13	NAJC National Council Meeting May 1991	March-May 1991
Box 3, File 14	NAJC National Council Meeting July 1993	November 1992,
		March -June 1993
Box 3, File 15	NAJC National AGM and Council Meeting July 1996	1996
Box 3, File 16	NAJC National AGM November 1998	1998
Box 3, File 17	NAJC National AGM October 2007	2007
Box 11, File 12	Thunder Bay AGM	1993
Box 12, File 21	Art Miki	[1989]
Box 12, File 22	Dec 29	[199?]
Box 12, File 23	[Committee meeting]	May 3, 1990
Box 12, File 24	Sept. 7 #2	September 7 [19

File number	File title	Date range
Box 36, File 11	NAJC Conference Guideline	January 1990
Box 36, File 12	NAJC Telephone Conference June 17 1984	June 17, 1984
	Transcription	
Box 38, File 8	Chapters-NAJC	1996-1998
Box 38, File 12	MISC [Chapter communication]	1995, 1997, 2000
Box 38, File 17	Letters-Faxes	1995
Box 38, File 18	AGM Planning File-Toronto NAJC	1992-1997
Box 39, File 4	NAJC National Council Meeting, Winnipeg May 20- 23 1994	1994-1995
Box 39, File 5	[Annual General Meeting 1995]	1994-1995
Box 39, File 6	National Council Meeting AGM, Thunder Bay-Oct 9 to 11 1993	1992-1993
Box 39, File 8	National Council Meeting, Vancouver - July 1 to 4, 1993	1993
Box 39, File 9	NAJC council Meeting AGM, Winnipeg Nov 13 to 15 1992, Also JC Redress Foundation AGM	1992
Box 39, File 10	NAJC Council MTG & AGM + AGM of JC Foundation, Lethbridge Alberta October 12-14 1991	1991
Box 39, File 11	NAJC National AGM - Toronto October 6,7,8 1990	1990
Box 39, File 12	NAJC National AGM - Toronto October 6,7,8 1990 Vol II	1989-1990
Box 39, File 17	NAJC National News	1988-1990, 1993
Box 39, File 18	NAJC National E-mail System + Email Report	1993-1996
Box 39, File 19	Election Nominations-National NAJC+Nominations Committee	1990, 1992
Box 39, File 20	National Brainstorming Session-March 17/18-1990	1989-1990
Box 39, File 21	Five Year Strategic Plan	1990, 1993
Box 39, File 22	Hamilton Intergenerational Conference	1990
Box 40, File 8	[NAJC Leadership Conference notes]	March 1989
Box 40, File 9.1	Leadership Conference-Mar 1989	January-July 1989
Box 40, File 9.2	Leadership Conference-Mar 1989	March 1989
Box 40, File 10	Youth Conference	1989
Box 40, File 13	NAJC Conference on "Injustices" (with SFU-April 30-May 2, 1992)	1991-1992
Box 40, File 14	NAJC Leadership Conf-1992 Notes + Handouts	1992
Box 40, File 15	Leadership Conference-Hotel Arrangements 1992	1992
Box 40, File 16	Lead. Conf-Publicity + Attendance 1992	February-March 1992
Box 40, File 17	Eastern Regional Leadership Conf-1992	January-March 1992
Box 40, File 21	InterGen Conf Ottawa	1991
Box 40, File 22	Intergenerational Conference-March 1991	November 1990- March 1991

	T	
File number	File title	Date range
Box 40, File 23	NAJC-1994 Gender Sensitivity Conf.	1993-1994
Box 40, File 25	NAJC Immigration Committee 1992-93-94	1992-1994
Box 40, File 26	NAJC-Nat'l Education CTTE	1991-1993
Box 42, File 2	NTL. AGM-1992	1992
Box 42, File 22	Ethnocultural Rally	September 25,
		1985, June 19, 1998
Box 42, File 53	[Hasting Park Foundation]	October 1988
Box 42, File 54	[Redress Options for Japanese Canadians]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 63	[NJCCA Manitoba committee]	January 5, 1978
Box 43, File 10	[NAJC News March 1988]	March 14, 1988
Box 43, File 28	[General Meeting minutes]	1984
Box 43, File 37	[Dinner minutes]	June 21, 1998
Box 43, File 38	[Biographical information]	[n.d.]
Box 43, File 44	Demographic Survey	1986-[1988]
Box 43, File 63	Proposed Purchase of New Canadian	May 8, 1986
Box 43, File 65	Japanese Canadian Studies Society	1986
Box 43, File 67	1986 NAJC Donations	1986
Box 43, File 81	Acknowledgments-Donations to Community News	1986-1987
Box 45, File 28	[NAJC mailing list]	May 18, 1989
Box 45, File 33	Rpt. Future of the J.C. Community	1992
Box 45, File 34	National NAJC Constitution (Amended)	1989, 1991
Box 46, File 23	Awards Comm: NAJC Biennial Award	1990-1993
Box 46, File 26	Ottawa Rally	1986-1989
Box 46, File 28	[National Executive Board meetings]	1992-1997
Box 46, File 29	NAJC Annual General Meeting 2006	October 21, 2006
Box 46, File 36	Washington Trip	March-July 1989
Box 46, File 37	[20th Anniversary Redress Celebration Dinner]	2008
Box 46, File 39	[NAJC Human Rights Committee correspondence]	2007
Box 46, File 40	[National Executive Board minutes]	2006-2007
Box 47, File 1	[NRC Meetings]	March-August 2009
Box 47, File 2	NEC Mtgs [March, May]	January-May 1991
Box 47, File 3	NEC Mtgs [October, November]	October 1-
		November 24, 1992
Box 47, File 4	NEC Mtg Winnipeg	April-May 1992
Box 47, File 5	NEC Mtg [February]	January-March,
		1992
Box 47, File 10	National NAJC	2002-2004
Box 48, File 18	[NAJC Council Meeting, Calgary]	1998
Box 48, File 19	NAJC E-mail Pilot Project	August 1995
Box 48, File 21	Human Rights	1986-1999

File number	File title	Date range
Box 48, File 22	NAJC Toronto Chapter	September 1994-
		January 1995
Box 48, File 43	[Hamilton NAJC year-end update]	[1988]
Box 48, File 30	9th Annual NJCCA Conference	1980
Box 49, File 14	[National Council Meeting in Hamilton]	1990
Box 50, File 31	Newspaper Articles/Publicity, NAJC	1994-1995
Box 50, File 52	NAJC 1998 Raffle	November 1997-
		November 1998
Box 51, File 1	[2001 AGM]	2000-2001
Box 51, File 22	NAJC Ottawa	June 1996
Box 51, File 23	NAJC Hamilton	1996
Box 51, File 24	NAJC Windsor	September 1997
Box 52, File 30	Hastings Park Found.	November 1989-
		February 1992
Box 53, File 31	NAJC Membership Committee-Agenda+Minutes	January 1986-
		January 1987
Box 53, File 44	Conference Info from NAJC	January 11, 1990
Box 54, File 8	Vancouver JCCA Bulletin	April 10-11, 1989
Box 54, File 9	NAJC Winnipeg	1989-1990
Box 54, File 44	NAJC Emerging Leaders Forum, Final Report	June 1, 2004
Box 55, File 4	NEC Mtg Winnipeg	July-October 1991
Box 55, File 5	NEC Meeting-up to May 1990	October 1989-May
		1990

# **Series 3.1: NAJC Membership Files**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 20	Annual Membership Files 1999-2000	1999-2000
Box 21	Annual Membership Files 1998	1998
Box 22	Annual Membership Files 1997	1997
Box 23	Annual Membership Files 1996	1996
Box 24	Annual Membership Files 1995	1995
Box 25	Annual Membership Files 1994	1994
Box 26	Annual Membership Files 1993	1993
Box 27	Annual Membership Files 1991-1992	1991-1992
Box 28	Annual Membership Files 1963 – 1987: Names A – Ir	1963-1987
Box 29	Annual Membership Files 1963 – 1987: Names Is – L	1963-1987
Box 30	Annual Membership Files 1963 – 1987: Names M –	1963-1987
	N	
Box 31	Annual Membership Files 1963 – 1987: Names 0 – S	1963-1987
Box 32	Annual Membership Files 1963 – 1987: Names T – Y	1963-1987

Location	File title	Date range
Box 33	Annual Membership Files 1963 – 1987: Names Y – Z	1963-1987

# **Series 3.2: Operations**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 3, File 18	1996-1997 General	1994, 1996-1997
Box 3, File 19	September 1996	September 1996
Box 3, File 20	October 1996	October 1996
Box 3, File 21	November 1996	December 1995,
		September-
		November 1996
Box 3, File 22	December 1996	December 1996,
		December 1997
Box 3, File 23	January 1997	1996-1997
Box 3, File 24	February 1997	February 9, 1997
Box 3, File 25	March 1997	February-March
		1997
Box 3, File 26	April 1997	March-April 1997
Box 3, File 27	April 1997 Special General Meeting	December 1995,
		March-April 1997
Box 3, File 28	May 1997	April-May 1997
Box 3, File 29	June 1997	May-June 1997
Box 3, File 30	July 1997	June-July, December
		1997
Box 11, File 1	AGM/Moving Day	1993
Box 11, File 3	NAJC Xmas Party	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 1	NAJC Xmas Party	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 5	Caledon Picnic	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 3	Caledon Picnic	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 6	1st Senior Drop In	February-March
		1994
Box 11, File 9	Shin Ijusha Picnic	August 29, 1993
Box 11, File 11	Harmonica Band	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 15	Yon Shimizu Book Launch	[1993]
Box 11, File 20	Volunteers Cleanup Spadina	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 29	[Miscellaneous photographs]	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 31	[Buildings]	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 40	Get together with Art Miki at Roger's	December 10, 1988
Box 11, File 62	Learning Japanese	October-November
		1995
Box 11, File 65	SSAN	1994-1996

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 66	[Peace Garden]	1997
Box 11, File 67	Ossington/Christie street festival	August 1995
Box 14, File 37	Ossington/Christie street festival	August 1995
Box 11, File 68	CAJLE	August 1995
Box 13, File 7	Various Events	[1997]
Box 14, File 16	Various Events	[1997]
Box 13, File 10	Story Telling	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 11	Hiroshima Day	August 5-6, 1995
Box 13, File 20	Today's Japan/Heritage Day	September 22-24,
,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1995
Box 13, File 23	Hiroshima Day and other events	April-September,
	·	1997
Box 13, File 33	Bon Voyage Van Hori	June 17, 1994
Box 13, File 35	Haruko Okano	September 27, 1997
Box 13, File 36	Girls Day	October 18, 1997
Box 13, File 37	Events	1997-1998
Box 15, File 1	Origami and Children	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 25	Origami and Children	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 5	Christmas Party	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 20	Toronto NAJC members	July 4, 1994
Box 15, File 39	Holidays	1989-1992
Box 15, File 42	NAJC Bazaar	[August 1997]
Box 14, File 36	NAJC Bazaar	[August 1997]
Box 15, File 48	Christmas Party	December 1994
Box 14, File 39	Christmas Party	December 1994
Box 14, File 42	Unidentified negatives	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 47	[Banquets]	[n.d.]
Box 18, File 3	[Informational display cards]	[1998]
Box 18, File 4	Hiroshima Commemoration Lanterns	[n.d.]
Box 35, File 36	NAJC [financial statements for 96/97]	1996-1997
Box 35, File 37	1997, 1998, 1999 AGM + Audited Treasurer's	1996-1998
	Report	
Box 35, File 38	Lifetime Mem., Concern Nisei, Christine Adachi	1996-1997
	report + resignation	
Box 35, File 39	Minutes from TJSCA Redress Committee-Important	1983-1986
	Info	
Box 35, File 40	T.R.S. Treasurer's Report 1993, 1994, 1995, 1996, 1997, 1998, 1999	1993-1998
Box 36, File 1	[Greater Toronto Chapter meetings]	1991-1998
Box 36, File 3		1007 1000
	Hiroshima	1997-1998

Location	File title	Date range
Box 36, File 5	Southern Ontario Membership List	December 22, 1988
Box 36, File 16	N.A.J.C. Tor. Chapter Building (T.N.C.C.)	1989-1990
Box 36, File 24	Lubicon Current 1997	1997
Box 37, File 2	Toronto N.A.J.C. Lets Celebrate 1988, 1992-Banquet	1976, 1987-1990
Box 37, File 4	Toronto C. NAJC 1986 to 1987	1984-1988
Box 37, File 6	Toronto Nikkei Archive and Resource Centre	December 4 1995-
	cheques	October 24, 1997
Box 37, File 7	Revision to Mailing List	[n.d.]
Box 37, File 8	Asian Community Consultation #91-04313	1994
Box 37, File 11	Nikkei Archive & Resource Centre	August-December 1994
Box 37, File 12	NAJC-Toronto Chapter Financial Statements, 1993	August 31, 1993
Box 37, File 13	NAJC-Toronto Chapter Financial Statements, 1994	August 31, 1994
Box 37, File 23	CIBC GIC Asian Revisions	1995-1998
Box 37, File 24	NAJC Archive	1995-1999
Box 37, File 25	91-00016	1998-1999
Box 37, File 26	Audit Correspondence-BDO Dunwoody	1993
Box 37, File 27	NAJC Financial Statements, 1995	August 31, 1995
Box 37, File 28	1998 Auditor's Financial Statement	August 31, 1997
Box 37, File 29	BLDG Survey Jan/Feb 1990	January-February 1990
Box 37, File 30	[Receipt duplicates] Books/Tapes/ETC	1992-1996
Box 37, File 31	[Receipt duplicates] Building Furniture & Office Equipment	1993-1996
Box 38, File 1	Susan Tsuji	1997-1999
Box 38, File 2	[JCCA Redress Committee]	1981-1985
Box 38, File 3	AGM Tor 1984-1985	1961, 1979, 1984- 1986
Box 38, File 9	Toronto Chapter Constitution + Changes	1986-1987, 1997- 1998
Box 38, File 10	Events [Bazar, Yard sale, Hiroshima-Nagasaki Exhibition]	1997
Box 38, File 13	[Notices from the Municipal and Federal Government to the NAJC]	January 2000
Box 38, File 14	[Bills]	1999-2000
Box 38, File 16	Fax to Office	1998
Box 38, File 20	NAJC-National Payments	1993-1997
Box 38, File 21	NAJC National Executive Committee	1996-1997
Box 38, File 22	1993 NAJC Quota	October 4, 1993
Box 39, File 1	Immigration Issues Bill C-86	1992-1994
Box 39, File 2	CCNC/Carole Bell, Markham Aug 1995	1995
Box 39, File 3	Toronto H.R. Asian	1993-1995

Location	File title	Date range
Box 39, File 7	NAJC Mailing List, R. Obata's List	[n.d.]
Box 39, File 16	NAJC National Building Survey	1990
Box 41, File 24	NAJC Board MTGS 1989	1989
Box 41, File 25	NAJC Board MTGS 1990	1990
Box 41, File 26	NAJC Board MTGS 1991	1991
Box 41, File 27	NAJC Board MTGS 1992	1992
Box 41, File 28	NAJC Minutes-92/93	1992-1993
Box 41, File 29	Nominees' Replies	August-September
Box 41, File 30	NAJC Board MTGS Sept 1993-Aug 1994	September 1993- August 1994
Box 41, File 31	NAJC Board MTGS April 1995-Dec 1995	April-December 1995
Box 41, File 32	NAJC Board MTGS 1996	1996
Box 41, File 33	AGM 94-95	May 1993- December 1995
Box 41, File 34	Annual General Meeting 1989 and 91/92, 92/93	1989-1992
Box 41, File 36	Annual General Meeting Minutes Toronto Chapter	1993-1996
Box 42, File 4	X-mas Party 1991	1991
Box 42, File 5	U.W. Walk-A-Thon	1992
Box 42, File 7	Naomi's Road	April 1992
Box 42, File 10	Van's Party	1996
Box 42, File 12	Members' Correspondence	1992
Box 42, File 52	[Toronto and North York NAJC]	1984-1987
Box 42, File 69	[Letter to the Editor]	June11-19, 1987
Box 43, File 11	Toronto NAJC Financial Notes	January 12, 1998
Box 43, File 17	[Proposal for Heritage Day 1998]	December 8, 1997
Box 43, File 18	Board of Directors 1997-1998	January 25, 1998
Box 43, File 26	[Letter to Art]	August 21, 1987
Box 43, File 59	Insert-April 1987 National Newsletter	1986
Box 43, File 61	NAJC-Formation of Sub-Committees	May 22, 1986
Box 43, File 68	September OK	August-September 1986
Box 43, File 69	August OK	July-August 1986
Box 43, File 70	July OK	June-July 1986
Box 43, File 71	June OK	May 1986
Box 43, File 72	Acknowledgments	June-July, 1985
Box 43, File 73	Treasurer's Report	1985-1986
Box 43, File 74	Cheques Returned	1985-1986, 1988
Box 43, File 75	NAJC-Preparation of Budgets	[1975]
Box 43, File 76	Miscellaneous Forms Filled Out	1985-1988

Location	File title	Date range
Box 44, File 7	NAJC Redress Settlement Tribute Dinner	November 10, 2001
Box 44, File 8	Letters	1990-1992
Box 44, File 46	Redress-Old list of Member's+Volunteers	[1985]
Box 45, File 8	Nikkei Voice (News releases, Articles, etc)	March 20, 1989
Box 45, File 35	Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation, Election of	September 19, 1991
,	Toronto Director	
Box 45, File 36	Annual General MTGs, Toro. Chapter	1986-1991
Box 45, File 37	Policy + Procedures Committee	March-May 1998
Box 45, File 38	Redress Anniversary	1991, 1993
Box 45, File 39	Office Admin	1994, 1999
Box 45, File 40	Membership 1986-1987	1986-1987
Box 45, File 41	Boards of Director Tor Chap	1988-1999
Box 46, File 24	Toronto Chapter Exes Meetings	1986-1987
Box 46, File 25	Toronto NAJC Meetings	1990-1991
Box 46, File 27	T. NAJC AGM	1990-1999
Box 47, File 8	Fax Transmissions	November 1992-
		August 1994
Box 47, File 9	New Canadian, Japan Communications Inc, Nikka	1995-1997
	Times, Canada Times	
Box 47, File 11	Audit Info	1998-1999
Box 47, File 12	Corporation-Info Query	1998-1999
Box 48, File 32	[Toronto North York Chapter]	April-May 1985
Box 49, File 10	Toronto Chapter, NAJC Key Log	January 1989-May
		1990
Box 49, File 12	[Toronto communications]	1987-1989
Box 49, File 13	[Personal correspondence]	1990
Box 49, File 26	1990-Minutes-Executive Committee (Agenda), Tor	January-December
	Chapter	1990
Box 49, File 27	1991-Minutes-Executive Committee (Agenda), Tor	January-December
	Chapter	1991
Box 49, File 28	Toronto Chapter Executive Minutes+Agenda 1988	January-December
		1988
Box 49, File 29	1989 Minutes Executive	January-December
		1989
Box 49, File 30	Toronto chapter Mtgs 1992+Misc	January-December
		1992
Box 49, File 31	Toronto Chapter 1993 BD Mtg etc	January-December
		1993
Box 49, File 32	Toronto Chapter Bd Mtg 1994	January-December
		1994
Box 49, File 33	Toronto Chapter Bd Mtg 1998	January-December
		1998

Location	File title	Date range
Box 49, File 34	[Toronto Chapter] 1995 Board Meetings	January-December 1995
Box 49, File 35	[Toronto Chapter] 1996 Bd of Director Metgs+Misc	January-December 1996
Box 49, File 36	Toronto Chapter Board Mtgs etc 1997	January-December 1997
Box 49, File 15	[Toronto NAJC executive list]	August 31, 1989
Box 50, File 9	Membership + Donor List	1986, 1997
Box 50, File 27	Asian Revisions-Grant Application	July 1994
Box 50, File 28	Nikkei Voice at Spadina Ave.	1989-1999
Box 50, File 34	Resignations	February-June 1993
Box 50, File 35	Quota 1993-94	July 26, 1993
Box 50, File 36	Daily correspondence	1990-1993
Box 50, File 37	Daily correspondence, Blanche Hyodo	1990-1992
Box 50, File 38	Thanks-You Letters	1992-1993
Box 50, File 39	Letters	1986-1999
Box 50, File 41	Action Letters	1994-1996
Box 50, File 42	Board Mtgs	1999
Box 50, File 43	Office Toronto	1996-1999
Box 50, File 44	NAJC Endowments	1997-1998
Box 50, File 45	Office Forms	[n.d.]
Box 50, File 47	[Notes B.K.]	January 1995-
		January 1996
Box 50, File 48	Volunteers at Mailouts	October 1997-
		December 1999
Box 50, File 51	[Canada Post invoice]	October-November 2001
Box 51, File 2	[Japanese Social Services]	January 16 2002,
DOX 31, THE 2	[Jupunese social services]	March 27 2002
Box 51, File 21	Canada Post	1995-1997
Box 51, File 25	Newsletter Mailout Information	April 27, 1999
Box 51, File 26	Outreach	January-March 1996
Box 51, File 27	Petty Cash	1994-1996
Box 51, File 28	Postage Meter Records	1994-1996
Box 51, File 30	Professional List	January 1995
Box 51, File 33	Speakers & Speaker Requests	1997
Box 51, File 35	Second Saturday Artists Nites	1996-1997
Box 51, File 37	Asian Revisions	1995-1997
Box 51, File 38	Nikkei Archives & Resource Centre	February 29, 1996
Box 51, File 39	Bell Canada	1993-1997
Box 51, File 40	[Record of Money Received/Deposited]	August 1994-
		January 1995

Location	File title	Date range
Box 51, File 41	Bank Accounts	1993-1998
Box 51, File 42	Typewriter Repairs	May 1996
Box 51, File 44	Video Workshop	September 6, 1996
Box 51, File 45	Volunteer Party	February 22, 1997
Box 51, File 48	Youth Group-Tor Chapter	1996
Box 51, File 49	Young Peoples Theatre	1997
Box 51, File 50	Treasurer	1996-1997
Box 52, File 11	Arts Committee	1994-2000
Box 52, File 12	1995 Toronto Arts Council Grant	1995
Box 52, File 13	NAJC Art Committee	1994
Box 53, File 15	[Royal Bank bank books]	October 1988-April
,		1989
Box 53, File 21	Miscellaneous Conferences	[1987]
Box 53, File 22	1987 Donations Answered (Jan to March)	January-March 1987
Box 53, File 23	Donations, etc Nov/Dec 87	November-
		December 1987
Box 53, File 24	Jan 1988 Donations + Memberships	October 1987-
		March 1988
Box 53, File 25	[Donations for Redress]	April-September
		1988
Box 53, File 26	[Donations for Redress]	July-November 1987
Box 53, File 27	Memberships Received March 88	February-April 1988
Box 53, File 28	Membership List 1996	1996
Box 53, File 29	Donors + Remarks	February-March
		1987
Box 53, File 30	Membership + Donor List	July-November 1986
Box 53, File 32	Office Lease-192 Spadina Ave.	March 1988-
		September 1993
Box 53, File 33	Association of Japanese Canadian in Japan	July-November,
		1989; October 13,
		1993
Box 54, File 39	Completed Ad Mail Statements	1994-1998
Box 54, File 42	Tor NAJC Insurance	2005-2006, 2008
Box 54, File 43	Storage Rental	2006-2008
Box 54, File 65	Committees (NAJC) Tor. Chap.	[n.d.]
Box 54, File 66	Daily Correspondence	November 1993-
		November 1994
Box 54, File 68	NAJC Property	May 15, 1996
Box 54, File 71	Executive List, phone tree	1989-1994
Box 54, File 74	[Contacts]	1997
Box 55, File 41	Chapter Quotas	1989-1994
Box 55, File 42	Revenue Canada Source Reduction	1994-1999

Location	File title	Date range
Box 56, File 1	Payroll 1998-1999, Ceridian	1999
Box 56, File 2	Time Sheets/90	July 1989-November
		1990
Box 56, File 3	Financial Statements 1999	August 31, 1999
Box 56, File 4	Exec. Dir Tor Ch & Admin Assistant	1994
Box 56, File 8	CIBC Statement of Acct.	1999-2000
Box 56, File	NAJC Events	[1990]
12.1		
Box 56, File	NAJC Events	[1990]
12.2		
Box 60, File 1	Redress Anniversary Gala Reception	November 8, 2018
Box 60, File 2	Freedom Day 70th anniversary	April 1, 2019
Box 60, File 3	Recommendations for Redressing Historical Wrongs	October 2019
	Against Japanese Canadians in BC	
Box 60, File 4	How Japanese Canadians shapped the constitution	November 7, 2019
Box 60, File 5	Human Rights Symposium	October 28, 2022

# **Series 4.1: Ethnocultural Rally**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 42, File 19	Ethnic Rally-1987	October 1987
Box 42, File 57	[Ethnocultural Rally planning documents]	1987
Box 43, File 12	[Ethnocultural Rally planning documents]	1987
Box 43, File 25	[Letter to Roger]	August 5, 1987
Box 43, File 41	Ethnocultural Rally-Oct 29, 1987	1987
Box 48, File 33	[Multicultural Rally]	October-November
		1987

# Series 4.2: Ottawa Rally

Location	File title	Date range
Box 2, File 23	Redress Postcards Photocopies	[1988]
Box 2, File 24	Ottawa Rally Raffle	November 1987-
		May 1988
Box 2, File 25	Raffle Financial Information	1988
Box 2, File 26	Ribbon of Hope-List of names	1988
Box 2, File 27	Ribbon of Hope-Donations	February-May 1988
Box 2, File 28	Ottawa Rally Registration Forms	January-May 1988
Box 2, File 29	Ottawa Rally Finances	1988
Box 2, File 30	Deposits and Receipts	January-May 1988

Location	File title	Date range
Box 3, File 1	Steering Committee Paper	January-April 1988
Box 3, File 2	Rally Information Package	April 1988
Box 3, File 3	Canvassers Information	1987-1988
Box 3, File 4	Miscellaneous Rally Ephemera	March-April 1988
Box 11, File 2	The Ottawa Rally	April 14, 1988
Box 11, File 28	[Picket signs]	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 33	Ottawa Rally	April 1988
Box 14, File 49	[Ottawa Rally]	[April 13-14, 1988]
Box 19	Redress Postcards	[1988]

# Series 4.3: Sodan-Kai

Location	File title	Date range
Box 42, File 24	[RedressNews Subscription]	[1984]
Box 42, File 45	Redress News	October 1983-May
		1984
Box 43, File 6	Sodan Kai: A Democratic Discussion of Japanese	April 15, 1983
	Canadian Redress	

# **Series 4.4: Redress Agreement**

LocationFile titleDate rangeBox 57, File 6Redress SigningSeptember 22, 1988Box 15, File 3Van Hori's redress chequeDecember 1990Box 14, File 26Van Hori's redress chequeDecember 1990Box 15, File 8Protests at American consulateAugust 15, 1988Box 15, File 16Redress Settlement ReceptionSeptember 22, 1988Box 36, File 2NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-19881986-1988Box 38, File 4NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985June 1985Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986Box 42, File 42Ad Hoc Committee on JC Redress1986		T	1
Box 15, File 3 Van Hori's redress cheque December 1990 Box 14, File 26 Van Hori's redress cheque December 1990 Box 15, File 8 Protests at American consulate August 15, 1988 Box 15, File 16 Redress Settlement Reception September 22, 1988 Box 15, File 43 Harbord Rally [1987] Box 36, File 2 NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-1988 1986-1988 Box 38, File 4 NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985 June 1985 Box 42, File 18 Saturday Night November 1986 October 20-30, 1986 Box 42, File 20 [Appreciation Banquet News Release] February 1978 Box 42, File 21 [Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel] March-March 1985 Box 42, File 23 [Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church] June 20, 1984 Box 42, File 26 [Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion] June 20, 1984 Box 42, File 27 [Emergency Meeting] June 19, 1984 Box 42, File 28 [Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian [n.d.] Experience] Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Location	File title	Date range
Box 14, File 26Van Hori's redress chequeDecember 1990Box 15, File 8Protests at American consulateAugust 15, 1988Box 15, File 16Redress Settlement ReceptionSeptember 22, 1988Box 15, File 43Harbord Rally[1987]Box 36, File 2NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-19881986-1988Box 38, File 4NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985June 1985Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 57, File 6	Redress Signing	September 22, 1988
Box 15, File 8 Protests at American consulate Box 15, File 16 Redress Settlement Reception September 22, 1988 Box 15, File 43 Harbord Rally [1987] Box 36, File 2 NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-1988 1986-1988 Box 38, File 4 NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985 June 1985 Box 42, File 18 Saturday Night November 1986 October 20-30, 1986 Box 42, File 20 [Appreciation Banquet News Release] February 1978 Box 42, File 21 [Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel] March-March 1985 Box 42, File 23 [Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church] June 20, 1984 Box 42, File 26 [Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion] June 20, 1984 Box 42, File 27 [Emergency Meeting] June 19, 1984 Box 42, File 28 [Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian [n.d.] Experience] Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Box 15, File 3	Van Hori's redress cheque	December 1990
Box 15, File 16Redress Settlement ReceptionSeptember 22, 1988Box 15, File 43Harbord Rally[1987]Box 36, File 2NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-19881986-1988Box 38, File 4NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985June 1985Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 14, File 26	Van Hori's redress cheque	December 1990
Box 15, File 43Harbord Rally[1987]Box 36, File 2NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-19881986-1988Box 38, File 4NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985June 1985Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 15, File 8	Protests at American consulate	August 15, 1988
Box 36, File 2NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-19881986-1988Box 38, File 4NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985June 1985Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 15, File 16	Redress Settlement Reception	September 22, 1988
Box 38, File 4NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985June 1985Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 15, File 43	Harbord Rally	[1987]
Box 42, File 18Saturday Night November 1986October 20-30, 1986Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 36, File 2	NATL NAJC, Toronto NAJC, Toronto JCCA 1986-1988	1986-1988
Box 42, File 20[Appreciation Banquet News Release]February 1978Box 42, File 21[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]March-March 1985Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 38, File 4	NAJC Telephone Conference June 16, 1985	June 1985
Box 42, File 21 [Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel] March-March 1985  Box 42, File 23 [Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church] June 20, 1984  Box 42, File 26 [Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion] June 20, 1984  Box 42, File 27 [Emergency Meeting] June 19, 1984  Box 42, File 28 [Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian [n.d.]  Experience]  Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Box 42, File 18	Saturday Night November 1986	October 20-30, 1986
Box 42, File 23[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 26[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]June 20, 1984Box 42, File 27[Emergency Meeting]June 19, 1984Box 42, File 28[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian Experience][n.d.]Box 42, File 41[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]1979-1986	Box 42, File 20	[Appreciation Banquet News Release]	February 1978
Box 42, File 26 [Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion] June 20, 1984  Box 42, File 27 [Emergency Meeting] June 19, 1984  Box 42, File 28 [Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian [n.d.]  Experience] Experience] 1979-1986	Box 42, File 21	[Meeting with Andrew Roman, General Counsel]	March-March 1985
Box 42, File 27 [Emergency Meeting] June 19, 1984  Box 42, File 28 [Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian [n.d.]  Experience]  Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Box 42, File 23	[Redress Meeting at Holy Trinity Church]	June 20, 1984
Box 42, File 28 [Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian [n.d.] Experience]  Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Box 42, File 26	[Support for M.P. Lynn McDonald's motion]	June 20, 1984
Experience]  Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Box 42, File 27	[Emergency Meeting]	June 19, 1984
Box 42, File 41 [News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress] 1979-1986	Box 42, File 28	[Racism and Injustice: The Japanese Canadian	[n.d.]
·		Experience]	
Box 42, File 42 Ad Hoc Committee on JC Redress 1986	Box 42, File 41	[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]	1979-1986
·	Box 42, File 42	Ad Hoc Committee on JC Redress	1986

Location	File title	Date range
Box 42, File 48	[Notes for an Address]	September 22, 1988
Box 42, File 49	[Redress Proposal]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 50	[Reflections on Redress]	September 11, 1983
Box 42, File 60	[Donations for the NAJC]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 68	[News articles on Japanese Canadians' Redress]	1984-1988
Box 42, File 70	[York Centre Provincial Liberal Riding Association]	January 18, 1988
Box 42, File 71	Chronology of Important Dates	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 73	Economic Losses of Japanese Canadians After 1941	May 7, 1986
Box 43, File 7	[Canadian Broadcast Corporation]	October 20, 1987
Box 43, File 9	Multicultural news release	December 15, 1984
Box 43, File 19	US Consulate	1986-1988
Box 43, File 20	[Letter from Rafique Dawood]	September 22, 1987
Box 43, File 22	[News releases]	1978
Box 43, File 27	Question and Answer Information Sheet	1983
Box 43, File 29	A Status Report: Redress for Japanese Canadians	[1983]
Box 43, File 30	[Notes from Redress meeting]	January 10, 1984
Box 43, File 31	[Re: Meetings of January 4 and January 12, 1985]	January 18, 1985
Box 43, File 32	[Pamphlet about Redress]	[n.d.]
Box 43, File 33	[Commons Debate]	May 29, 1986
Box 43, File	Demonstration	1988
43.1		
Box 43, File	Demonstration	August 15, 1988
43.2		
Box 43, File 51	Printing for Oct 12 Mtg at Lawrence Park Cl	September 22, 1988
Box 43, File 52	Legal Action	June 16-August 1,
		1988
Box 43, File 53	Concert for Redress	May-June 1988
Box 43, File 66	Redress-Ticket Sales Banquet	October-November
		1985
Box 43, File 77	St. Lawrence Forum	1988
Box 43, File 80	Lawrence Park Collegiate	April-October 1988
	Meeting+Permit+Brockton HS+Permit	
Box 43, File 82	Linda Ohama on Watari Dori-NAJC Prints	[n.d.]
Box 44, File 30	Official 1988-J.C. Redress Agree.	1988-1989
Box 44, File 36	Redress	1983-85, 1998
Box 44, File 42	Redress	1986, 1989, 1992
Box 44, File 47	Article-Toronto Star	November 25, 1985
Box 44, File 48	NAJC Redress Articles	22-Sep-88
Box 49, File 25	Watari Dori	1986, 1989
Box 50, File 25	Redress Articles II	1985-1986
Box 50, File 46	Companion of the Order of the Bugs of Redress	April 14, 1985

Location	File title	Date range
Box 54, File 36	For signatures	1986
Box 54, File 37	J-C Restitution	1985-1987
Box 16, File 1	Protest signs	[August 15, 1988]

## **Series 4.5: Time to Celebrate**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 32	[Redress celebrations]	[1988]
Box 14, File 9	[Redress celebrations]	[1988]
Box 11, File 37	Time to Celebrate, Toronto	November 4, 1988
Box 13, File 13	Redress Celebration Dinner	November 29, 1988
Box 13, File 14	Redress Celebration [Hamilton]	[1988]
Box 43, File 15	[Let's Celebrate Redress]	September-October 1988
Box 43, File 78	Celebration Banquet	October-November 1988
Box 43, File 79	Celebration of Redress Settlement at Sutton Place	September 21-22, 1988
Box 53, File 16	JCCCC-Fin STMT	November 4, 1988- April 2, 1989
Box 53, File 17	Cheque Vouchers	October-December 1988
Box 53, File 18	TJCCCC-Expenses Paid in Cash	October 28, 1988- November 4, 1988
Box 53, File 19	Receipts-Deposits	October 8, 1988- January 26, 1989
Box 53, File 20	Nov 4-Celebration Committee	October 1988

# **Series 5.3: Operations**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 10, File 2	1992 Committee Operations Papers	1992, 1998
Box 10, File 3	1993 Committee Operations Papers	April 1992-April
		1994
Box 10, File 4	1993 Committee Operations Papers	December 1992-
		October 1994
Box 10, File 5	1993 Committee Operations Papers	April 1992-
		September 1994
Box 10, File 6	1994 Committee Operations Papers	May 1993-August
		1994

Location	File title	Date range
Box 10, File 7	1994 Committee Operations Papers	February 1994-
, -		January 1995, 1998
Box 10, File 8	1995 Committee Operations Papers	July 1992-May 1995
Box 10, File 9	Department of Citizenship and Multiculturalism	March 1993-March
	Meeting Minutes	1994
Box 10, File 10	Committee Correspondence	May 1994-October
		1995
Box 10, File 11	Personal Data Return Master File	1993-1995
Box 10, File 12	Lists and Reports	1992-1995
Box 10, File 13	Application Assistance Documents	1994-1995
Box 35, File 3	Application for Payment related to Redress	1988
Box 36, File 28	[Redress information for those in Japan]	1989
Box 37, File 1	Implantation Office 1989, Correspondence, Jan	December 1988-
	1989 to June 1989	December 1989
Box 41, File 8	NAJC Office-Hiring Staff	1988-1989
Box 41, File 9	Budget-Local Field Officer+Toronto	1988
Box 41, File 10	Office staff-1 Volunteers, 2 Time sheets-Salaried	October-December
	workers	1988
Box 41, File 11	Closing of Toronto Office	November 1989-
		January 1990
Box 41, File 12	Eastern Regional Coordinator-Reports	1988-1989
Box 41, File 13	NAJC Office+Equipment	1989-1990
Box 41, File 14	Lease Buyouts	July-November 1989
Box 41, File 15	Lease Agreement-Photocopy Machine	1989-1992
Box 41, File 16	Lease Agreement-Office Furniture	1988-1989
Box 41, File 17	Rental of Office Furniture to Regional Office	March 1989
Box 41, File 18	NAJC Office-Partitions	January-March 1989
Box 41, File 19	Lease Agreement-Fax Machine	1988-1990
Box 41, File 20	Reimbursements-Tony Tamayose	1988-1990
Box 41, File 21	Redress Implementation-Reimbursement	1988-1989
Box 41, File 22	Reimbursements-V. Hori	1989
Box 41, File 23	Reimbursements-JCRF, SEAO, CEC, MYN, Ed. Com	1990-1992
Box 43, File 84	Lawyers	[1996]
Box 44, File 9	Redress Implementation-1989	1989
Box 44, File 10	Redress Implementation	1989, 1991
Box 44, File 11	Redress-Unresolved Cases	1992-1993
Box 44, File 12	[TRAAC Redress Summary]	1995
Box 44, File 13	Letters-TRAAC	1994-1995
Box 44, File 18	TRAAC: Text of Redress Agreement + Brochures +	September 22,
	Orders in council	1988, 1993
Box 44, File 19	NRAC- Case Histories	1994

	et en	
Location	File title	Date range
Box 44, File 20	R.A.C. Committee-Notes + Letters	1991-1992, 1994
Box 44, File 21	Cancellation-VRAC Demonstration Sept 1993	September 1993
Box 44, File 22	TRAAC: Summary of calls Received by Chapter	1992-1993
Box 44, File 23	Assistance to J.C. Redress Applicants	1990, 1993
Box 44, File 24	TRAAC- Tor Redress Advisory+Assistance	1992-1994
	Committee Mtgs	
Box 44, File 25	TRAAC-Mtg in Ottawa-NAJC + JCRS	1993
Box 44, File 26	TRAAC: Dec 21 Public Meeting	December 1992
Box 44, File 27	Yuki Mizuyabu's: Position Paper	1992-1993
Box 44, File 28	Wakayama Kenjin Kai-Data	[n.d.]
Box 44, File 29	TRAAC-Application for Funding	1992-1993
Box 44, File 31	Redress App. Forms-in Japanese	1988
Box 44, File 32	Settlement of Redress Tax Status of Payments	January-June 1989
Box 44, File 33	Meeting with Sheila Finestone-March 22 1994	March-May 1994
Box 44, File 34	National Redress Action Committee	1993-1994
Box 44, File 39	TRAAC	1984, 1996
Box 44, File 40	Nominations: Redress Appeals Comm. RAC	1988-1991, 1994
Box 44, File 43	TRAAC-Concerned Citizens of Redress	1992-1994
	Implementation (Vancouver)	
Box 44, File 44	TRAAC-Questionnaire, Affidavit	[n.d.]
Box 44, File 45	Correspondence JCRS- G. Weiner	1993
Box 44, File 52	Correctional Service	1989
Box 44, File 53	Documents to Pauline Goulet	July, September
		1989
Box 44, File 54	[Travel expenses]	1989
Box 44, File 55	Accounts Payables -incl: Travel Expenses, etc	January-February
		1989
Box 44, File 56	Bilingual Lawyers	[n.d.]
Box 44, File 57	Coffee Service (Eastwood)	February 10, 1989
Box 44, File	Computer Processing Info	[n.d.]
58.1	,	
Box 44, File	Computer Processing Info	[n.d.]
58.2		
Box 44, File 59	[Time sheet for Suzaki]	February 1989
Box 44, File 60	Forms Handed Out	December 1988
Box 45, File 1	Human Resource (Inventory)	[n.d.]
Box 45, File 2	Implementation Plan	December 1988-
		February 1989
Box 45, File 4	Japanese Contact- T.Kage	January 1989
Box 45, File 5	Message to Ottawa Secretariat	January 1989
Box 45, File 9	Northern Ontario	February 16, 1989
,	1	, -,

Location	File title	Date range
Box 45, File 10	Notarization Sessions	January-February
		1989
Box 45, File 12	Rulings Re: Redress Monies	January 1989
Box 45, File 16	[Monthly Reports]	January-June 1989
Box 45, File 17	Tony's Report, National Administrator	February-July 1989
Box 45, File 18	Eligible J/C in Japan	1989
Box 45, File 19	Northern Ontario	March-May 1989
Box 45, File 20	NAJC National Reports	1988-1989
Box 45, File 21	Ottawa + Montreal	January-May 1989
Box 45, File 22	London Chatham Kit/WTL	January-April 1989
Box 45, File 23	Priority Request Seniors "A" to "K"	1989
Box 45, File 24	Priority Request Seniors "M" to "Y"	1989
Box 45, File 25	Priority Request Under 65 years	1989
Box 45, File 26	Vancouver Tatsuo Kage Tony Tamayose	1989
Box 45, File 27	Hamilton Report, Donna Takayseu	1988-1989
Box 45, File 29	Hospitals Reply to J/C residence	1989
Box 45, File 30	Northern Ontario	March-April 1989
Box 45, File 31	[Power of Attorney]	January 1989,
		August 1990
Box 49, File 5	2nd Group Notarization	January 15, 1989
Box 49, File 7	[News articles from The Spectator]	December 1988
Box 49, File 8	[Japanese Canadian Redress Implementation	February 1989
	Programme Phase II]	
Box 49, File 9	Redress Application Info	December 1988
Box 49, File 11	Metro Homes for the Aged, List	January 5, 1989
Box 49, File 17	[NAJC office correspondence]	March 1989
Box 49, File 19	Local Field Worker (Info)	December 1988
Box 49, File 21	Telephone work-sheet	May-July 1989
Box 49, File 22	Monthly Activity Report	May-August 1989
Box 49, File 23	Mitsko Suzaki's Report	May 5, 1989
Box 49, File 24	[Redress Implementation Program]	1988-1989
Box 50, File 32	Wynford Seniors' Membership List	1989
Box 53, File 36	[NAJC Eastern Region Bank Statements]	January-July 1989
Box 53, File 37	Correspondence Out	February 1988-
		January 1989
Box 53, File 38	[Eastwood Food Service]	April 25-June 21,
		1989
Box 53, File 34	[Internment and Redress]	February 1989; April
		14, 1990
Box 53, File 41	Typewriter Invoices from Monro Leasing	1989-1991

Location	File title	Date range
Box 53, File 42	Van Hori Toronto Chapter, In account with Toronto	March-September
	Chapter	1989
Box 53, File 43	In account with Toronto Chapter, Filing cabinet and	January-August
	2 tables	1989
Box 53, File 45	United Church 701 Dovercourt Rd	January 1989
Box 53, File 47	[Janitorial services]	March, June 1989
Box 53, File 48	Aikiko Yamagami re: Immigration Case	July 1989
Box 53, File 49	Shozo Ishikawa	June 1989
Box 53, File 50	J.C.C. Centre proposal to 12M fund	[n.d.]
Box 53, File 51	In account with George Kadota-The Co-ordinates	December 1988-
		March 1989
Box 53, File 52	Tatsuo Kage Immigration	May 24, 1989
Box 53, File 53	Roy Kawamoto	March 5, 1990
Box 53, File 54	Monro Leasing Typewriter	1989-1991
Box 53, File 55	Toronto Chapter Furniture Rentals	1988-1989
Box 53, File 56	[Insurance Policy]	April 12, 1989
Box 53, File 57	Toshiba Photo Copier 8812 Lease Agreement	1989-1991
Box 53, File 58	D+M Press	January-April 1989
Box 53, File 59	Carrier Air Conditioner	July 4, 1989
Box 53, File 60	Mega Leasing Furniture	December 1988;
		May 1989
Box 53, File 61	Computer Lease	1989
Box 54, File 1	OE Inc, Fax Leasing	[n.d.]
Box 54, File 2	Tomoko Makabe (Translation)	June 1989
Box 54, File 3	Metro Toronto Housing Co. re: Yui Yano	January 16, 1989;
		July 25, 1989
Box 54, File 5	Yukio Mizuyabu	May 1989
Box 54, File 7	NAJC Toronto Chapter	1989
Box 54, File 10	The Canadian Times	January-August
		1989
Box 54, File 11	J.C.C. Centre and Canada Times Ad	March 10, 1989
Box 54, File 12	New Canadian	1989
Box 54, File 13	Nikka Times	February 1, 1989;
		April 20, 1989
Box 54, File 14	News Report	July 1989
Box 54, File 15	Aug 30 1989 Nikkei Voice Personal	[August 30, 1989]
Box 54, File 16	Nikkei Voice	April 1989
Box 54, File 17	Consul General Yasuo Noguchi	March 3, 1989; April
		12, 1989
Box 54, File 18	OPS Business Systems, Payments for Copies Made,	1989-1990
	Toshiba Photocopier	
Box 54, File 19	Ottawa's Press Release-In Japanese	September 22, 1988

Location	File title	Date range
Box 54, File 20	John Sweeney's Letter to Maryka Omatsu	April 14-21, 1989
Box 54, File 21	[Petty Cash]	December 1988-
50X 5 1, 1 11C 21	[retty cash]	June 1989
Box 54, File 22	Power of Attorney (Sample)	January 10, 1989
Box 54, File 23	[Purolator Invoices]	January 27-July 14,
	[- 4	1989
Box 54, File 25	[Application Distribution]	June 23, 1989
Box 54, File 26	Watari Dori Presentation	May 13, 18, 1989
Box 54, File 27	Senior Citizens	November 1988-
		April 1989
Box 54, File 29	Fumiyo Shiozaki	April 10, 1990
Box 54, File 30	Nori Sugimoto North Bay	March 20, 1989
Box 54, File 31	Tel. Clinic	January 1989-
		December 1990
Box 54, File 32	Watari Dori Info	April 1989
Box 54, File 33	Office Rental Landlord	1989, 1993
Box 54, File 34	Law Insurance Brokers Ltd, Office contract and P.L.	1989-1993
Box 54, File 61	Notarization Mtg's	January 1988-
		February 1989
Box 54, File 64	Toronto Redress Advisory + Assistance Committee	February-September
	TRAAC	1994
Box 56, File 9	[Redress Resolution]	1989, 1994-1995
Box 57, File 4	Redress delegation to Japan to seek former	August 1989
	internees	
Box 11, File 30	Redress delegation to Japan to seek former	August 2-16, 1989
	internees	
Box 11, File 39	Public Notarization at United Church	December 18, 1988
Box 11, File 43	NAJC Vancouver meeting	January 20-22, 1989
Box 11, File 44	Vancouver Regional Office	[1989]
Box 11, File 45	Hamilton Notarization	January 28, 1989
Box 11, File 48	Chatham field worker	January 31, 1989
Box 11, File 49	Workshop prior to notarization	February 12, 1989
Box 11, File 50	Montreal Office	February 14, 1989
Box 11, File 51	Ottawa Office	February 15, 1989
Box 11, File 52	Secretariet Office	February 15, 1989
Box 11, File 53	Huntsville	March 15, 1989
Box 11, File 54	North Bay	March 16, 1989
Box 11, File 56	Visit to Secretariat Office	April 15, 1989
Box 14, File 10	Secretariat Office	February 15, 1989
Box 15, File 37	Ottawa JCRS/Hamilton Banquet	[May 1989]
Box 14, File 35	Ottawa JCRS/Hamilton Banquet	[May 1989]

# **Series 6.1: Editorial Papers**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 1, File 1	January 1996 Newsletter	December 1995-
		January 1996
Box 1, File 2.1	April 1996 Newsletter	1996
Box 1, File 2.2	April 1996 Newsletter	1996
Box 1, File 3.1	May-June 1996 Newsletter	April-May 1996
Box 1, File 3.2	May-June 1996 Newsletter	April 14, 1996
Box 1, File 3.3	May-June 1996 Newsletter	May 15, 1996
Box 1, File 4	July 1996 Newsletter	May-July 1996
Box 1, File 5	September 1995 Newsletter	July-November 1995
Box 1, File 6	January 1994 Newsletter	October 1993-
		January 1994
Box 1, File 7	December 1993 Newsletter	November-
		December 1993
Box 1, File 8	September 1993 Newsletter	July-September
		1993
Box 1, File 9	July 1993 Newsletter	May-July 1993
Box 1, File 10.1	May 1993 Newsletter	March-May 1993
Box 1, File 10.2	May 1993 Newsletter	[n.d.]
Box 1, File 11	March 1993 Newsletter	January-March 1993
Box 1, File 12	January 1993 Newsletter	November 1992-
		January 1993
Box 1, File 13	1993 Newsletters Editorial Overview	1992-1993
Box 1, File 14	April, May 1992 Newsletter	March-May 1992
Box 1, File 15	November 1992 Newsletter	August-November 1992
Box 1, File 16	July, August 1992 Newsletter	April-August 1992
Box 1, File 17	March 1992 Newsletter	August, December
		1991-March 1992
Box 1, File 18	January 1992 Newsletter	October 1991-
		January 1992
Box 1, File 19	Spring 1991 Newsletter	1991
Box 1, File 20	Fall 1990 Newsletter	1990
Box 1, File 21	Summer 1990 Newsletter	1990
Box 1, File 22	Fall 1989 Newsletter	1989
Box 1, File 23	Summer 1989 Newsletter	1989
Box 1, File 24	February 1989 Newsletter	1986-1989
Box 1, File 25	January 1988 Newsletter	January 1988
Box 1, File 26	1986 and 1987 Newsletters	1986-1987
Box 56, File 10	Newsletter	1995-1996
Box 15, File 41	Nikkei Voice selection	[n.d.]

## **Series 6.2: Publications**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 1, File 1	January 1996 Newsletter	December 1995-
		January 1996
Box 1, File 2.1	April 1996 Newsletter	1996
Box 1, File 2.2	April 1996 Newsletter	1996
Box 1, File 3.1	May-June 1996 Newsletter	April-May 1996
Box 1, File 3.2	May-June 1996 Newsletter	April 14, 1996
Box 1, File 3.3	May-June 1996 Newsletter	May 15, 1996
Box 1, File 4	July 1996 Newsletter	May-July 1996
Box 1, File 5	September 1995 Newsletter	July-November 1995
Box 1, File 6	January 1994 Newsletter	October 1993-
		January 1994
Box 1, File 7	December 1993 Newsletter	November-
		December 1993
Box 1, File 8	September 1993 Newsletter	July-September
		1993
Box 1, File 9	July 1993 Newsletter	May-July 1993
Box 1, File 10.1	May 1993 Newsletter	March-May 1993
Box 1, File 10.2	May 1993 Newsletter	[n.d.]
Box 1, File 11	March 1993 Newsletter	January-March 1993
Box 1, File 12	January 1993 Newsletter	November 1992-
		January 1993
Box 1, File 13	1993 Newsletters Editorial Overview	1992-1993
Box 1, File 14	April, May 1992 Newsletter	March-May 1992
Box 1, File 15	November 1992 Newsletter	August-November 1992
Box 1, File 16	July, August 1992 Newsletter	April-August 1992
Box 1, File 17	March 1992 Newsletter	August, December
		1991-March 1992
Box 1, File 18	January 1992 Newsletter	October 1991-
		January 1992
Box 1, File 19	Spring 1991 Newsletter	1991
Box 1, File 20	Fall 1990 Newsletter	1990
Box 1, File 21	Summer 1990 Newsletter	1990
Box 1, File 22	Fall 1989 Newsletter	1989
Box 1, File 23	Summer 1989 Newsletter	1989
Box 1, File 24	February 1989 Newsletter	1986-1989
Box 1, File 25	January 1988 Newsletter	January 1988
Box 1, File 26	1986 and 1987 Newsletters	1986-1987
Box 56, File 10	Newsletter	1995-1996
Box 15, File 41	Nikkei Voice selection	[n.d.]

Series 6.3: Miscellaneous Periodicals & Publications

Location	File title	Date range
Box 1, File 45	Montreal Bulletin	1991-1994
Box 1, File 46	The Bulletin	1991, 1993-1994
Box 2, File 1	The Redress Monitor	October 1988-
		September 1989
Box 2, File 2	National Council for Japanese American Redress	July 1987-
		September 1989
Box 2, File 3	The New Canadian	March-July 1994
Box 2, File 4	Japanese Canadian Cultural Centre Newsletter	December 1991-
		August 1994.
Box 2, File 5	The New Internationalist	April 1993-April
		1994
Box 2, File 6	The NAJC Newsletter	March 1985
Box 2, File 7	Redress News	October 1993-May
		1994
Box 2, File 8	NAJC Quebec Newsletter	January 1988
Box 2, File 9	Moshi Moshi Edmonton	April-December
		1988, April 1993,
		April 1994.
Box 2, File 10	JCCA Toronto Chapter Newsletter	1981, 1986-1987
Box 2, File 11	Pacific Citizen	1983, 1986
Box 2, File 12	KJCA Newsletters	April-July 1994
Box 2, File 13	CJST News	1993-1994
Box 2, File 14	LJCA Newsletter	1993-1994
Box 2, File 15	Miscellaneous Japanese Canadian Newsletters	1993-1994
Box 2, File 16	Miscellaneous Cultural periodicals	1985-1994

# **Series 6.4: Operations**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 63	January Mailout	January 1996
Box 13, File 19	[Mailing preparations]	[December 24, 1999]
Box 14, File 19	[Mailing preparations]	[December 24, 1999]
Box 15, File 45	Newsletter Mailout Fall	1994
Box 14, File 40	Newsletter Mailout Fall	1994
Box 13, File 38	January Mailout/Thank you	January 17-February 22, 1997
Box 43, File 54	National Newsletter-Insert, Nov 1987	1987-1988

Location	File title	Date range
Box 43, File 55	Newsletter Mailing	1986-1987
Box 43, File 56	National Newsletter-Insert, June 1987	June 1987
Box 43, File 57	National Newsletter-Insert, Jan 1987	1986
Box 43, File 58	Mailing JC Newsbulletin-Dec 1986	1986
Box 43, File 60	NAJC Newsletter	[n.d.]

## **Series 7.1: Nipponia Home**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 2, File 17	Committee Operations and Finance	1999
Box 2, File 18	Nipponia Home 40 Years of Service	1998
Box 2, File 19	Committee Correspondence	1999
Box 2, File 20	Financial Statements	1995-1998
Box 2, File 21	Financial Records & Receipts	2000
Box 2, File 22	Photographs	1999
Box 11, File 10	Beamsville	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 26	Nipponia Home	November 14, 1999
Box 15, File 51	Save the Nipponia Home	September 22, 1999
Box 35, File 28	Nipponia Home	February 1990
Box 46, File 22	[Nipponia Home closing]	September 17-18,
		1999
Box 54, File 28	The Nipponia Home	January 4, 1989

# Series 7.2: Momiji Health Care Society

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 7	Momiji 1st Anniversary	1994
	,	
Box 14, File 4	Momiji 1st Anniversary	1994
Box 15, File 12	Momiji Health Care Society/Mailing Bee	May 29-June 2, 1993
Box 14, File 30	Momiji Health Care Society/Mailing Bee	May 29-June 2, 1993
Box 35, File 24	Momiji Health Care Society	[n.d.]
Box 35, File 25	Momiji Health Care Society-Donor List	February 28, 1987
Box 35, File 26	Momiji H.C.S.	1990-1993
Box 36, File 23	Old Timer Get-Together	1995-1996
Box 48, File 29	Needs Assessment: Japanese-Canadians in	1990-1991
	Metropolitan Toronto	
Box 50, File 30	Momijo	1992-1993
Box 51, File 19	Momiji	1997-1999
Box 54, File 69	[Momiji Seniors]	December 13, 1993
		- October 14, 1997

Location	File title	Date range
Box 54, File 6	Momiji's Updates	[n.d.]

#### **Series 7.3: Seniors Conference & Committee**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 39, File 13	Seniors' Conference - Calgary	1989
Box 40, File 11	NAJC Seniors Conference Oct 5/6-1989	1989-1991
Box 40, File 27	NAJC Senior's Committee	1988-1994
Box 45, File 14	Seniors	1989
Box 49, File 18	SRS Conference	1989
Box 53, File 40	Ms. Shizuko Theresa Eguchi	May 26-31, 1989
Box 54, File 24	[Seniors' Conference]	1989
Box 54, File 35	NAJC Senior's Toronto Chapter	November 1988-
		June 1989

## Series 8.1: 40th Anniversary Celebration Dinner of the NJCCA/NAJC

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 27	NJCCA/NAJC 40th Anniversary	1987
Box 43, File 16	[NJCCA-NAJC's 40 Years of Service to the	[n.d.]
	Community]	
Box 43, File 64	Centennial + 10 Celebration	August-November
		1986
Box 54, File	[40th Anniversary]	November 14, 1987
72.1		
Box 54, File	[40th Anniversary]	November 14, 1987
72.2		

## **Series 8.2: A Tribute to Roger Obata**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 4, Item 27	A Tribute to Roger Obata	October 7, 1990
Box 4, Item 28	A Tribute to Roger Obata	October 7, 1990
Box 11, File 38	Party for Roger Obata at the JCCC	199[?]
Box 13, File 6	Roger's Tribute Dinner	October 7, 1990
Box 14, File 15	Roger's Tribute Dinner	1990
Box 13, File 45	NAJC Tor Chapter Banquet	October 7, 1990
Box 15, File 25	NAJC AGM	October 5-8, 1990
Box 37, File 3	A Tribute to: Roger Obata, Oct 7 1990 / N.A.J.C	1990
	A.G.M	

Location	File title	Date range
Box 44, File 51	Roger Obata Tribute	1990
Box 52, File 46	Banquet Bank Deposits	June-November 1990
Box 53, File 1	[Tribute to Roger Obata ticket sales]	July-October 1990
Box 53, File 2	AGM Banquet-Financial Rcpts	April 1990-January 1991
Box 53, File 3	NAJC Banquet: List of Donors	October 1990
Box 53, File 4	NAJC Banquet: Financial Statements	July 1990-January 1991
Box 53, File 5	NAJC Banquet-Budgets	May-July 1990
Box 53, File 6	NAJC Banquet-Receipts+Letter of Thanks	July 1990-March 1991
Box 53, File 7	NAJC Banquet-Correspondence	March 1990-January 1991
Box 53, File 8	NAJC Banquet-Roger Obata-Bio + Publicity	July-September 1990
Box 53, File 9	NAJC Banquet-Minutes	February-October 1990
Box 53, File 10	Letter of Introductions + Forms for ads + Donations- Draft Bank book	May-July 1990
Box 53, File 11	NAJC Banquet-Silent Auction+Trivia Quiz	August-September 1990
Box 53, File 12	NAJC Banquet-Potential Donors+Advertisers	[n.d.]
Box 53, File 13	NAJC Banquet-Comp Tkts, Subsidized tickets	July-October 1990
Box 53, File 14	NAJC Banquet-Ticket Sales+After dance list	September 1990

# Series 8.3: Senpo Sugihara Tribute Dinner

Location	File title	Date range
Box 4, Item 11	Sempo Sugihara Tribute Dinner	November 3, 1993
Box 4, Item 12	Sempo Sugihara Tribute Dinner	November 3, 1993
Box 11, File 8	Sugihara Banquet	1993
Box 11, File 19	Jewish Holocaust Museum	1993
Box 11, File 21	Reception for Sugihara	1993
Box 11, File 17	Sugiharas	1993
Box 11, File 23	Sugiharas at CN Tower	1993
Box 14, File 8	Sugiharas at CN Tower	1993
Box 11, File 24	Sugiharas at Niagara Falls	1993
Box 11, File 25	Sempo Sugihara Banquet	1993
Box 11, File 26	Sugiharas at Honest Ed's	1993
Box 15, File 6	Dinner at Consul General's	November 5, 1993

Location	File title	Date range
Box 41, File 1	CJC Banquet-Senpo Sugihara Meetings	1993
Box 41, File 2	S.S. Banquet: Itinerary of Sugiharas	1993
Box 41, File 3	S.S. Dinner-P.R. Committee	1993
Box 41, File 4	CJC Banquet-Info on S. Sugihara	[n.d.]
Box 41, File 5	S.S. Film Nite	April-September
		1993
Box 41, File 6	JCJ Banquet: Mailing of Invitations Sept 14 1993	9-Sep-93
Box 41, File 7	Fund Raising Committee	April-July 1993
Box 44, File 2	Senpo Sugihara Tribute Dinner	1993
Box 51, File 43	[Senpo Sugihara Tribute Dinner tickets]	1993
Box 18, File 2	Memorial Photo [Chiune Sempo Sugihara]	[n.d.]
Box 18, File 5	[Thank you letter]	November 3, 1993

# Series 8.4: Banquet '92

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 22	NAJC Banquet	1992
Box 13, File 25	[Toronto NAJC Banquet]	September 11, 1992
Box 15, File 36	1992 Banquet	1992
Box 14, File 43	Banquet pictures	September 11, 1992
Box 41, File 35	Banquet 1992	1991-1992
Box 42, File 1	Banquet Minutes-ETC	1992
Box 44, File 4	Toronto NAJC Banquet 1992	September 1992
Box 47, File 25	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Deposits	August-November
		1992
Box 47, File 26	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Entertainment Contracts	July-September
		1992
Box 47, File 27	NAJC 1992 Banquet: List of Donors	August-September
		1992
Box 47, File 28	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Hotel Contract+Details	April, September
		1992
Box 47, File 29	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Budget+Financial Statements	1991-1992
Box 47, File 30	1992 Banquet Raffle: Receipts+Financial Statement	July-October 1992
Box 47, File 31	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Ads	August 1992-
	Received+Cheque+Invoices	January 1993
Box 47, File 32	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Receipts	July-November 1992
Box 47, File 33	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Souvenir Bk Design	July-August 1992
Box 47, File 34	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Programme	September 1992
Box 47, File 35	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Potential Ads	1992
Box 47, File 36	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Publicity+Poster	1992

Location	File title	Date range
Box 47, File 37	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Invitations to Banquet	June-September
		1992
Box 47, File 38	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Book-Camera Ready Pgs	August-September
		1992
Box 47, File 39	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Minutes of Meetings	April-September
		1992
Box 47, File 40	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Ticket Distribution+Seating	June-September
	plan	1992
Box 47, File 41	NAJC 1992 Banquet: Misc Notes (Shoyama details)	September-October
		1992
Box 48, File 10	1992 Banquet Raffle: Ticket Design+Covering Letter	1992
Box 48, File 11	1992 Banquet Raffle: App for License	June 1992
Box 48, File 12	1992 Banquet Raffle- Set up Bank A/C	1992
Box 48, File 13	1992 Banquet: Raffle Deposits	1992
Box 48, File 14	1992 Banquet Raffle: People who do not wish to sell	1992
	tickets	

# Series 8.5: Homecoming '92

Location	File title	Date range
Box 36, File 22	Home Coming '92	1982, 1991-1992
Box 39, File 23	Homecoming '92 [video documentation]	1991-1992
Box 39, File 24	Homecoming '92 Conference	1992-1993
Box 39, File 25	Homecoming-Minutes of Meetings	1991-1992
Box 40, File 1	Homecoming-Press Releases + Newsletters	1991-1992
Box 40, File 2	Homecoming: Van Hori's Personal File	September-October
		1992
Box 40, File 3	Homecoming-Pre+Post Conference Tours	March 1991-
		October 1992
Box 40, File 4	Homecoming-Misc. Correspondence + Hotels	1991-1992
Box 40, File 5	Homecoming '92-Forms	1992
Box 40, File 6	Homecoming-Program	1991-1992
Box 40, File 7	Homecoming-Abstract forms	December 1991
Box 42, File 6	Homecoming 1992	1992

## Series 8.6: Towards Inclusion: Maryka Omatsu

Location	File title	Date range
Box 47, File 13	[Judge Maryka Omatsu banquet]	1993
Box 47, File 14	M. Omatsu Banquet-Expenses	June-July 1993

Location	File title	Date range
Box 47, File 15	Maryka Omatsu Banquet	1993
Box 47, File	M. Omatsu Banquet: Program	June 1993
16.1		
Box 47, File	M. Omatsu Banquet: Program	[n.d.]
16.2		
Box 47, File	M. Omatsu Banquet: Program	[n.d.]
16.3		
Box 47, File 17	Omatsu Banquet: List + Seating	June 1993
Box 47, File 18	Maryka Omatsu Banquet: Poster + Ticket	April-May 1993;
		September 11 1992
Box 47, File 19	Mary Omatsu-Seating	1993
Box 47, File 20	M. Omatsu Banquet: Contacts for Tkt Sales	September 1992-
		May 1993
Box 47, File 21	M. Omatsu Banquet-Phone contacts	June 1993
Box 47, File 22	M. Omatsu Banquet: Tickets paid for	June 1993
Box 47, File 23	M. Omatsu Banquet: Publicity	May-June 1993
Box 47, File 24	Maryka Omatsu	1993

## Series 8.7: Misc. Events & Parties

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 35	Terry Watada	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 36	NAJC Montreal Meeting	October 8-9, 1988
Box 11, File 41	Montreal NAJC Symposium at JCCC	March 11, 1989
Box 11, File 47	Reception at J.C.C.C. for the new ambassador	January 16, 1989
Box 11, File 55	Toronto City Hall	April 1, 198[9]
Box 13, File 4	SSAN-Nakamura	October-November
		1995
Box 14, File 14	SSAN-Nakamura	October-November
		1995
Box 11, File 46	[Dinner event]	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 2	[Multicultural Event]	January 31, 1997
Box 13, File 3	Shogatsu Party	January 20, 1996
Box 14, File 13	Shogatsu Party	January 20, 1996
Box 11, File 58	Hamilton Arigato Banquet	May 13, 1989
Box 13, File 15	Hamilton Dinner	[May 13, 1989]
Box 13, File 21	Kazuo Nakamura	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 22	3 Architects	March 13, 1995
Box 13, File 24	Wiener Matsuri	June 10, 1995
Box 13, File 27	Terry Watkinson	November 26, 1999
Box 13, File 28	Heritage Day JCCC	September 26, 1999

Location	File title	Date range
Box 13, File 29	Ontario Volunteer Awards	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 39	Tatsue Suyama/Mailing List	April 1997
Box 14, File 20	Tatsue Suyama/Mailing List	April 1997
Box 13, File 41	Inside Stories	May 1995
Box 14, File 41	Inside Stories	May 1995
Box 13, File 42	Art Sale	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 22	Art Sale	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 43	Book Launch	[1994-1995]
Box 14, File 23	Book Launch	[1994-1995]
Box 13, File 46	Terry Watada Launch	May 1997
Box 14, File 24	Terry Watada Launch	May 1997
Box 15, File 4	Loeb's BBQ	October 17, 1992
Box 15, File 7	Tour of internment camps	May 1987
Box 15, File 9	Stoney Point demonstration	April 16, 1993
Box 14, File 27	Stoney Point demonstration	April 16, 1993
Box 15, File 10	Alan Borovey	May 1, 1993
Box 14, File 28	Alan Borovey	May 1, 1993
Box 15, File 11	Clayoquot Sound Protest	August 1993
Box 14, File 29	Clayoquot Sound Protest	August 1993
Box 15, File 14	Visit to Banff	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 31	Visit to Banff	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 15	JCCC Picnic	1991
Box 15, File 22	NAJC Conference	May 1987
Box 15, File 23	Awards Night	July 25, 1991
Box 14, File 34	Awards Night	July 25, 1991
Box 15, File 26	Wilson Head Banquet	February 2, 1993
Box 14, File 33	Volunteer Party	February 22, 1997
Box 15, File 46	Aiko Suzuki	November 1994
Box 15, File 50	Heritage Day at Toronto JCCC	September 22, 1995
Box 14, File 45	Bryce Kanbara	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 46	[Artist gathering]	[n.d.]
Box 36, File 18	Terry Watada Biography	March 2003
Box 35, File 31	Today's Japan, Harbourfront '95	[1994-1995]
Box 18, File 1	Kazuo Nakamura	[2001]
Box 15, File 18	Joy Kogawa book signing	1988
Box 15, File 19	Mike Masaoka	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 21	Community Coalition	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 32	Community Coalition	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 40	1st Ghostown trip	[1987]
Box 15, File 34	Hiroshima Day	August 6, 1996
Box 14, File 53	Shadow Project	1995

Location	File title	Date range
Box 36, File 21	B.C. Ghost Town Bus Tour, Sept 17th to Sept 21st	2000
Box 36, File 26	Angler Reunion	1995
Box 38, File 11	Heritage Day 95	July-September
		1995
Box 42, File 8	5th Redress Anniversary	August-September
		1993
Box 42, File 34	Nov 4 Banquet	October-November
		1988
Box 43, File 42	Song for a Nisei Fisherman	1987
Box 43, File 45	Nostalgia Night	May, 1989
Box 43, File 46	Tour of BC Internment Camps	1989
Box 43, File 47	Anniversary Celebrating Redress Settlement	August-September
		1989
Box 43, File 48	City Hall Celebration	November 1988
Box 43, File 49	NAJC Party	August-December
		1988
Box 44, File 3	Justice in Our Time 20th Anniversary Redress	September 20, 2008
!!	Celebration Dinner	
Box 43, File 36	Some suggestion(s) for the Toronto Celebration of	November 22, 1997
5 44 511 45	the 10th Anniversary of Redress	
Box 44, File 15	City Hall Plaque	April-August 1991
Box 44, File 16	Redress Anniversary: Sept 21/93 Metro Hall	August-September
Dev 44 File 41	Llawilton NAIC	1993
Box 44, File 41	Hamilton NAJC	1988-1993
Box 44, File 49	Freedom Day	1989-1990
Box 52, File 10	Tamiko Winter, Akemi Nishider, SSAN	1995-1996
Box 52, File 15	Procedures for social events	[1989-1992]
Box 52, File 16	Event Planning	March 28 1996;
Dev F2 File 17	Avicata Nita	April 23 1997
Box 52, File 17	Arigato Nite	January-February 1990
Box 52, File 18	Fundraising/Co op with LOEB	October 17, 1992
Box 52, File 19	The New Canadian Historical Exhibit	October 1993-July
DOX 32, 1116 19	The New Canadian Historical Exhibit	1994
Box 52, File 20	NAJC Fun Run/Walk	1993-1994
Box 52, File 21	Portraits of Japanese Canadians	1993-1995
Box 52, File 23	Events	1991, 1994, 1999-
		2000
Box 52, File 24	Shirley Yamada Party	October-November
, , , , , , , , ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1996
Box 52, File 26	Xmas gift program for seniors	September-October
		1993

Location	File title	Date range
Box 52, File 27	Xmas Greetings	1989-1993
Box 52, File 28	NAJC President's Xmas Message	1992
Box 52, File 31	Power Plant	September 1995
Box 52, File 32	Reading Book Launch	1995
Box 52, File 33	Praxis-Scott Marsden	January-June 1995
Box 52, File 34	JC Writers	[1994]
Box 52, File 36	Ai Arts Conference, Artists in JC Community	1994
Box 52, File	[Art Events in Toronto]	1995
37.1		
Box 52, File	[Art Events in Toronto]	1995
37.2		
Box 52, File 47	Young Peoples Theatre-Naomi's Road	June 1991-May
		1992
Box 52, File 48	Naomi's Road-Ticket Sales	April 1992
Box 52, File 49	Naomi's Road-Teacher's Guide	March 1991
Box 52, File	[Rosie's Café images]	May 9, 1991
50.1		
Box 52, File	[Rosie's Café images]	May 9, 1991
50.2		
Box 52, File	[Rosie's Café images]	May 9, 1991
50.3		
Box 52, File	[Rosie's Café images]	May 9, 1991
50.4		
Box 52, File 51	Rosie's Café-Details of Run	January 25-May 8,
		1991
Box 52, File 52	Rosie's Café-Sale of Tkts by Phone	1991
Box 52, File 53	Rosie's Café-Clean-up	May-June 1991
Box 54, File 57	Food/Film Night	December 14, 1992;
		April 23, 1993
Box 54, File 58	Arigato Nite: Feb 17/90	January-June 1990
Box 54, File 59	Arigato Party 1994	July-August 1994
Box 54, File 63	Ottawa	April 15, 1989
Box 54, File 73	25th Redress Anniversary Banquet	September 21, 2013
Box 11, File 42	Celebration banquet at Dorval Hilton International	March 11, 1989
	Hotel	
Box 11, File 57	Ottawa Banquet	April 15, 1989
Box 13, File 18	Ottawa Redress Event	April 1989

# **Series 9.1: Educator's Conference**

2023.07

Location	File title	Data rango
	Educators' Conference	Date range 1992
Box 11, File 60		
Box 11, File 61	Educators' Conference	April 1990
Box 14, File 11	[NAJC Educators Conference]	1990
Box 35, File 32	Designing the Japanese Canadian Curriculum	May 1992
Box 35, File 34	In Account with Harry Yonekura Educator	1990-1992
	Conference '92	
Box 39, File 14	Educators' Conference	1990, 1992
Box 40, File 24	Educators' Conference 1990-1992	1990-1992
Box 47, File 42	Payments for Audio Tape-T. Aoki's Keynote Address	1992
Box 47, File 43	1992 NAJC Ed Conf-Bills paid by National Office	1992
Box 47, File 44	NAJCEd Conf-1992 Budget	1990-1993
Box 47, File 45	Ed. Conf. 1992-Invoices+Exp Sheets "Forms"	November 1991,
		January 1993
Box 47, File 46	NAJC Ed Conf-1992-Meetings	1991-1992
Box 47, File 47	NAJC Ed. Conf-Info sent to Caroline Y re Hotel	1992
Box 47, File 48	NAJC Ed. Conf-Hotel	1991-1992
Box 47, File 49	NAJC Ed. Conf-V. Hori's personal file+speech	1992
Box 47, File 50	NAJC Ed. Conf-Correspondence with participants	1991-1992
Box 47, File 51	NAJC Ed. Conf-1992-Letters of Invitation	1991-1992
Box 47, File 52	[Conference Program]	May 1992
Box 48, File 1	Van Hori's File	April-May 1992
Box 48, File 2	NAJC Ed. Conf 1992 Stationary	[n.d.]
Box 48, File 3	NAJC Ed. Conf: Programme	February-March
	-	1992
Box 48, File 4	NAJC Ed. Conf1992-Mailing List	August-September
	_	1991
Box 48, File 5	NAJC 1992 Ed. Conf-Reg Forms	1992
Box 48, File 6	NAJC Ed. Conf1992-Brochure+Poster	1991-1992
Box 48, File 7	National Education Committee	[n.d.]
Box 48, File 8	NAJC Ed. Comm-Video "Call My People Home"	[n.d.]
Box 48, File 9	[Novotel North America]	[n.d.]
Box 48, File 41	Ed Conf 1990	1990
Box 49, File 16	[Conference for Educators]	1990
Box 50, File 10	Study Guide for Naomi's Road	March 18, 1992
Box 52, File 42	Educators Conference cheque books	August 1989-May
,		1990
Box 52, File 43	1990 NAJC Educational Conf-Correspondence	August-December 1990
Box 52, File 44	1990 NAJC Educator's Conf, Reg Forms Ret'd	January-April 1990
DUA JZ, I IIE 44	TOOU NATE LUNCATOR & COLLI, NEE FOLLIS MEL U	January-April 1330

Location	File title	Date range
Box 52, File 45	[The Japanese Canadian Experience: A Conference	September 1989-
	for Educators]	September 1990
Box 53, File 39	Educators' Conference	January, April 1990

#### Series 9.2: Pan American Nikkei Conference

Location	File title	Date range
Box 40, File 18	NYN Youth Conference-Vancouver	1993
Box 40, File 19	[Pan American Nikkei Conference]	1993
Box 40, File 20	PANA Conf. 1993 (Vancouver)	1993
Box 54, File 4	Art Miki	April 1989

#### **Series 9.3: 5 Generations**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 13, File 30	Five Generations	1996
Box 15, File 35	MHSO 5 Generations	[1996]
Box 36, File 6	[5Generations at the JCCC]	2002
Box 36, File 15	[Presentation and interview preparation]	[19]-2002
Box 36, File 20	5 Generations Educator's Seminar	November 4, 2002
Box 48, File 37	5 Generation 2002: Christine Adachi	2000, 2002
Box 51, File 32	ROM	1996, 1999

# Series 10: Toronto Redress Story

Location	File title	Date range
Box 3, File 31	The Redress Story Treasurer's Report	1999-2000
Box 3, File 32	Monthly Reports	December 1996-
		December 1997
Box 3, File 33	Tape #6	November 18, 1992
Box 3, File 34	Tape #8	November 25,
		December 3, 1992
Box 35, File 35	[Toronto Redress Story status reports]	1986-1996
Box 42, File 72	Ethno Cultural Rally Tape #14	March 30, 1993
Box 43, File 1	Toronto Redress Story Draft	May 1995-October
		1996
Box 43, File 2	Toronto Redress Story, Nikko Garden Tapes	February 16, 1993
Box 43, File 3	Toronto Redress Story, Sodan Kai	February 11, 1993
Box 43, File 4	Toronto Redress Story, Lawrence Park Tapes	June 2, 1993
Box 43, File 5	Toronto Mailing List [Draft of chapter]	[1998]

Location	File title	Date range
Box 43, File 13	Taping Decision for the Ethnocultural Rally	March 30, 1993
Box 43, File 35	[Update on the TR Story]	November 7, 1997
Box 48, File 15	T.T.R.S. Info 1996-1997	1994-1998
Box 48, File 16	T.T.R.S. 1998	1998
Box 48, File 17	T.T.R.S. genni for Hashimoto	1994-1995
Box 48, File 31	40th Anniversary Tape#15	April 5, 1993
Box 48, File 38	Chris Kurata to Momoye S 1999	1999
Box 52, File 39	NAJC Tor Redress Story	January-March 1993
Box 52, File 40	NAJC Tor Redress Story II	March-December
		1993
Box 52, File 41	NAJC Toronto Redress Story -File III	January-July 1994
Box 54, File 62	Toronto Redress Story	February 1993-
		August 1994
Box 57, File 1	[Toronto Redress Story manuscript]	1993-1995

# Series 11.1: Friendship House Building

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 4	382 Harbord Renovation	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 2	382 Harbord Renovation	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 13	NAJC Harbord Opening	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 14	Harbord Before Reno	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 5	Harbord Before Reno	[n.d.]
Box 11, File 64	NAJC Harbord	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 24	Construction Photos	August-September 1993
Box 14, File 54	382 Harbord	[n.d.]
Box 37, File 9	NAJC-Furniture & Equipment #91-00318	September- December 1994
Box 37, File 10	NAJC-Building Funds #91-00016	September- December 1994
Box 37, File 14	Furniture & Office Equipment Committee Meetings	November 1993- February 1994
Box 37, File 15	Furniture & Office Equipment-Nov 17 Reception	October-December 1993
Box 37, File 16	Building Feasibility Studies	1993
Box 37, File 17	Furniture & Office Equipment Sustaining Account	1994-1995
Box 37, File 18	Furniture & Equipment Donations	1993-1994
Box 37, File 19	Furniture & Equipment Donations 1-50	August-November 1993

Location	File title	Date range
Box 37, File 20	Furniture & Equipment Donations 51-100	November 1993-
,		February 1994
Box 37, File 21	Furniture & Equipment Donations 101-150	February-April 1994
Box 37, File 22	Furniture & Equipment Donations 151-	April-July 1994
Box 38, File 15	Heating	1997
Box 45, File 32	Feasibility Study for the Proposed Toronto NAJC	1993-1995
	Chapter Office	
Box 45, File 44	NAJC Bldg: Aug 1992-2nd JCRF Contract	June-August 1992
Box 45, File 45	NAJC Bldg: Purchase Contracts	1993
Box 45, File 46	NAJC Bldg: Feasibility Study	1990, 1993
Box 46, File 1	NAJC Bldg: Incorporation of Chapter	1993
Box 46, File 2	Building Comm Mtgs-D. Fujiwara Chair	1992-1993
Box 46, File 3	NAJC Bldg: Transfer from V. Hori to NAJC	1993
Box 46, File 4.1	NAJC Bldg: Public Meeting	February-March
		1993
Box 46, File 4.2	NAJC Bldg: Public Meeting	March 16, 1993
Box 46, File 4.3	NAJC Bldg: Public Meeting	March 16, 1993
Box 46, File 5.1	NAJC Bldg: Survey	March 1993
Box 46, File 5.2	NAJC Bldg: Survey	March 1993
Box 46, File 6	Feasibility Study: Financial Data	1992-1993
Box 46, File 7	NAJC Bldg: Floor plans	[March] 1993
Box 46, File 8	NAJC Bldg: Contractors	1993-1994
Box 46, File 9	NAJC Bldg: JCRF Add'l App	September 1993
Box 46, File 10	Ontario Bldg. Grants-CFIP, Comm. Facilities	June 1990,
	Improvement Program	November 1991
Box 46, File 11	NAJC Relocation to JCCC	January 13, 1991
Box 46, File 12	Building Committee-Search	1992
Box 46, File 13	TMCC-Add'l Info re JCRF App	1990
Box 46, File 14	Building Committee: Final Application	1990-1992
Box 46, File 15	Building Committee-Preliminary Form	1988-1990
Box 46, File 16	Building Committee-Feasibility Rp't	January 1990
Box 46, File 17	Building Committee-Survey	January 1990
Box 46, File 18	Building Committee-Meetings	1991
Box 46, File 19	Building Committee-Report to Exec	1989
Box 47, File 7	[Bills and listings]	2004-2006
Box 50, File 50	NAJC Building Committee	1992-1999
Box 51, File 4	Misc Corr from D. Fujiwara	1993-1994
Box 51, File 5	Name of Bldg	1993
Box 51, File 6	Building Maintenance	1997-1999
Box 51, File 7	Business Depot	1995-1998
Box 51, File 18	Metro Toronto City Hall Correspondence	May 3, 1997

Location	File title	Date range
Box 51, File	Chairlift	1995-1998
20.1		
Box 51, File	Chairlift	[n.d.]
20.2		
Box 51, File 31	Rental Agreement	[n.d.]
Box 55, File 33	NAJC Building Insurance	1989-2000
Box 55, File 34	NAJC Building Proposed Tenants	August-November 1993
Box 55, File 35	NAJC Building Property Taxes	1993-1997
Box 55, File 36	Building Maintenance/Repair	1996-1997
Box 55, File 37	NAJC Building Expenditures	1993-1994
Box 55, File 38	NAJC Building JCRF Contract	April 1993-July 1994
Box 55, File 39	Property Assessment	1996
Box 55, File 40	Guide Book-Maintenance+Care of the NAJC Bldg	1994
Box 54, File 40	Real Estate	2004-2007
Box 54, File	[Potential Toronto headquarters]	[1991]
55.1		
Box 54, File	[Potential Toronto headquarters]	[1991]
55.2		
Box 54, File 45	Relocating Toronto NAJC Office to JCCC	March 29, 1993
Box 18, File 5	Light Garden	July 1994
Box 54, File 52	NAJC Bldg: Arch Contract + Fees	March 22, 1993
Box 54, File 60	Building Fund Budget and Operating Budget for 12	March 26, 1993
	Months ending August 31 1994	
Box 58	[architectural drawings]	June 1993

#### Series 11.2: New Moon

Location	File title	Date range
Box 13, File 8	New Moon	January 1996
Box 14, File 38	New Moon	January 1996
Box 13, File 12	New Moon Harbord	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 17	New Moon Harbord	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 16	Harbord	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 18	Harbord	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 40	Harbord Collegiate art workshop for mural	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 21	Harbord Collegiate art workshop for mural	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 55	Harbord St Mural	1996
Box 14, File 52	Harbord Installation	1996
Box 52, File 22	New Moon Project	1996
Box 52, File 35	New Moon	1995-1996

Location	File title	Date range
Box 52, File	New Moon Projects 1995	1994-1996
38.1		
Box 52, File	New Moon Projects 1995	[n.d.]
38.2		
Box 14, File 56	[Creating the mural]	1995

# Series 11.3: Library

Location	File title	Date range
Box 42, File 3	Book-Justice in Our Time-Sales	1989, 1991
Box 44, File 17	Sept 28 Redress Celebrations Book Launch	September 1991
Box 51, File 8	Book Orders	1996-1999
Box 51, File 9	Book Sale, other chapters	September 1996-
		November 1997
Box 51, File 10	Books-consignment	October 18 1996,
		April 24 1997
Box 51, File 11	Book Price List	1992-1997
Box 51, File 12	Book Sales	1995-1997
Box 51, File 13	Books, order forms	1994-1996
Box 51, File 16	Memoranda	1996
Box 51, File 65	O/R Video Tape-"Justice in Our Time"	June 1988-February
		1989
Box 54, File 46	Resource Centre	1995-1996
Box 54, File 47	Lending Library	[1996]-1997
Box 54, File 48	Books, Video on Loan	[n.d.]
Box 54, File 49	Lending Library (Students)	1989-1991
Box 54, File 50	NAJC Bibliography-Master	July 1996
Box 54, File 51	NAJC Lending Library	1990-1995
Box 54, File 53	[Book Sales]	September 1997-
		March 1998
Box 56, File 14	Video Library	June 11, 1996
Box 56, File 15	Slide Collection	1995-1996
Box 14, File 50	Slide Collection	1996
	In Pursuit of Justice: The Japanese-Canadian Story	1994
Box 34	Education Kit	
	In Pursuit of Justice: The Japanese-Canadian Story	1994
Box 34	Education Kit	
	In Pursuit of Justice: The Japanese-Canadian Story	1994
Box 34	Education Kit	
	In Pursuit of Justice: The Japanese-Canadian Story	1994
Box 34	Education Kit	

# **Series 12: Earth Spirit Festival**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 11, File 16	Earth Spirit Festival	1992
Box 14, File 6	Earth Spirit Festival	1992
Box 11, File 18	Terry Watada Music	1992
Box 14, File 7	Terry Watada Music	1992
Box 13, File 17	Earth Spirit Festival Volunteers	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 34	Harbourfront Earth Spirit	[n.d.]
Box 13, File 44	Earth Sprit Festival	[n.d.]
Box 15, File 52	Earth Spirit Festival	July 1991
Box 46, File 30	E.S.F. Publicity-Theatre Group	1990-1991
Box 46, File 31	E.S.F.: Periodic Newsletter	November 1990-
DOX 40, THE 31	L.S.I I CHOOLE NEWSICIE	June 1991
Box 46, File 32	The Earth Spirit Festival 1991 Program Outline	July 5, 1991
Box 46, File 33	E.S.F. Publicity Committee	1990-1991
Box 46, File 34	E.S.FFood Committee	December 1990-July
BOX 40, THE 34	L.S.I. 1 GOU COMMITTEE	1991
Box 46, File 35	T.E.S.FBrochures + Programs	1991
Box 46, File 38	[Earth Spirit Fire communications]	1991
Box 49, File	[The Earth Spirit Festival]	January-July 1991
37.1	[The Edith Spirit restival]	January July 1551
Box 49, File	[The Earth Spirit Festival]	July 1991
37.2	[The Later opine reservar]	30.7 2332
Box 49, File 38	The Earth Spirit Festival Board of Directors Minutes,	January 1990-
,	etc	August 1991
Box 49, File 39	ESF-JCCC-Flyer	1991
Box 49, File 40	ESF-JCCC-Misc	February, May 1991
Box 49, File 41	ESF-JCCC-Sale of Tickets Record	March 14-April 12
		1991
Box 49, File 42	ESF-JCCC Fundraising	1991
Box 49, File 43	ESF-JCCC-Tickets	March 1991
Box 49, File 44	ESF-JCCC-Rubber Stamp	April 17, 1991
Box 49, File 45	ESF-JCCC-Phoning Lists	April 18, 1991
Box 50, File 1	ESF-JCCC-Thank You Letters	May 30-December
		12, 1991
Box 50, File 2	ESF-JCCC-Minutes	January 31, 1991-
		February 15, 1992
Box 50, File 3	ESF-JCCC-Volunteers	1991
Box 50, File 4	ESF-JCCC-Proposal to JCCC Board	January 1991
Box 50, File 5	ESF-JCCC-Programme	March-April 1991
Box 50, File 6	Earth Spirit Festival-1993	1991-1994
Box 50, File 7	E.S. Festival [food + publicity]	1991

Location	File title	Date range
Box 50, File 11	A Special Project with David Ruben Piqtoukun	1991
Box 50, File 12	ESF-Special Project-David Ruben Piqtoukun	April 29, 1991-July
		12, 1991
Box 50, File 13	TESF-Cookbook	June 1991
Box 50, File 14	ESF-Financial Reports	February 1990-July
		1991
Box 50, File 15	ESF-Chauffeur Service	June-July 1991
Box 50, File 16	ESF-Writers' Dev't Trust Fund	March-May 1991
Box 50, File 17	ESF-Fishes+Loaves Benefit Dinner	March-May 1991
Box 50, File 18	ESF-Minutes of Meetings	January 1990-July
		1991
Box 50, File 19	ESF-Ainu Participation	1991
Box 50, File 20	ESF-Visions of Power	1991
Box 50, File 21	ESF-U.A.R.R. Auction	1991
Box 50, File 22	ESF-Misc Info	1991
Box 50, File 23	ESF: Newspaper Articles	1990-1991

#### Series 13: Face Kao

Location	File title	Date range
Box 12, File 1	No. 1	March 12, 1990
Box 12, File 2	No. 2	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 3	No. 3	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 4	No. 4	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 5	No. 5	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 6	No. 6	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 7	No. 7	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 8	No. 8	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 9	No. 9	May, 1991
Box 12, File 10	No. 10	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 11	No. 11	May 9-12, 1991
Box 12, File 12	No. 12	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 13	No. 13	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 14	No. 14	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 15	No. 15	May 1991
Box 12, File 16	No. 16	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 17	No. 17	1990
Box 12, File 18	No. 18	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 19	No. 19	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 20	No. 20	March 12, 1990
Box 57, File 3	Face Kao	June 26, 1996

#### **Series 14: Internment**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 14, File 48	[Internment]	[n.d.]
Box 14, File 51	Internment	[n.d.]
Box 35, File 2	Documents	[n.d.]
Box 36, File 27	[Nisei Mass Evacuation Group]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 44	[Wartime documents]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 47	[Mum's photos]	September 1986
Box 45, File 3	J.C. History	[n.d.]

#### **Series 15: External Associations**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 35, File 4	Japanese Family Services	1990-1994
Box 35, File 5	Youth Committee-Toronto Chapter	1991-1992
Box 35, File 6	VariAsians: Asian Canadian Journal of Commentary,	1993
	Criticism and Culture	
Box 35, File 7	C.A.J.L.E. (Canadian Association for Japanese	1991-1994
	Language Education)	
Box 35, File 8	Canada-Japan Society of Toronto	1992-1994
Box 35, File 9	Canada Council-Japan Canada Fund	1992-1993
Box 35, File 10	Japanese Academy of Cultural Exchange	1991, 1994
Box 35, File 11	J.A.C.L. [Japanese American Citizens League]	1990
Box 35, File 12	JCCC AGMs	1992-1994
Box 35, File 13	JCCC Events, Council General Receptions	1991-1993
Box 35, File 14	JCCC Expansion Meetings, etc.	1992-1993
Box 35, File 15	JCCC Special F.R. Events	1991-1994
Box 35, File 16	J.C.S.A. at U of T	1990-1991
Box 35, File 17	Japan Foundation	1993
Box 35, File 18	Japan Info Centre	1992
Box 35, File 19	J.C. Community Network Mtgs	1990-1995
Box 35, File 20	JYGSAW events	1990-1992
Box 35, File 21	JYGSAW Constitution	[n.d.]
Box 35, File 22	Jam Session	January 1992
Box 35, File 23	JYGSAW 3-Pitch Baseball Controversy	1991
Box 35, File 27	Nikkei Women's Collective	1992-1993
Box 35, File 29	Toronto Japanese Language School	1991, 1994
Box 35, File 30	Pacific Rim Initiative-East York Board of Ed	1991-1992
Box 40, File 12	National Youth Network	1989-1992
Box 40, File 34	JCCC Symposium Report	September 1991
Box 40, File 35	JCCC Symposium-Mailing List	1989-1990, 1992

Location	File title	Date range
Box 40, File 36	JCCC Symposium-Steering Committee	1990-1991
Box 40, File 37	JCCC Symposium : Race Relations Committee	1991-1992
Box 40, File 38	Symposium '91: Focus on Change	1991
Box 40, File 42	JCCC Symposium-Expansion Sub-Committee	1978, 1983-1984,
		1992
Box 42, File 11	JC Community Network Meeting	1991-1994, 1996
Box 43, File 8	[The Canadian Council of Churches]	April 4, 1986
Box 43, File 14	[National Conference on Visible and Ethnocultural	May 15, 1987
,	Minorities and the Media]	
Box 43, File 85	JC Community Network	1997
Box 43, File 86	JCCC 1996	1996-1997
Box 43, File 88	Japan Political Issues	[n.d.]
Box 43, File 89	Japan Foundation	1997
Box 43, File 90	Japanese Language Schools	[n.d.]
Box 56, File 6	CAJLE/NAJC JPNZ for JCS	1994-1996
Box 56, File 7	CAJLE	1996, 1999
Box 44, File 1	[Newsletters]	1988-1995
Box 44, File 6	Media	[1999]
Box 44, File 14	National Coalition Membership 1989	[1989]
Box 48, File 35	National Japanese American Memorial Foundation	1998
	in the Nation's Capital	
Box 48, File 40	Toronto Nisei Women's Club	1982
Box 48, File 42	1988 Toronto Buddhist Church Membership	1988
	Telephone Directory	
Box 50, File 8	Centennial Correspondence-Edy's	1977-1979
Box 50, File 24	Genki News Archive	1991
Box 50, File 26	Ont. Ministry of Citizenship	February 18, 1991
Box 50, File 29	Japanese Family Services	1990-1996
Box 50, File 33	JC Organizations (A-Z)	1995-1997
Box 51, File 3	[Communication with Julie Sagara]	1997-2002
Box 51, File 14	Korean Canadian Women's Association	1993-1994
Box 51, File 15	Media Lists	1995-1997
Box 51, File 17	Metro Police	1994-1995
Box 51, File 36	Toronto Shokokai Board of Directors	1998
Box 51, File 46	Yakudo Taiko	1996
Box 51, File 47	York University [Institute for Leadership	August-October
	Development]	1996
Box 54, File 38	Hamilton Japanese United Church 1946-1996 50th	1996
	Anniversary	
Box 54, File 56	Churches	[n.d.]

# Series 16: Harry Yonekura

Location	File title	Date range
Box 35, File 1	[Speaking notes on the Nisei Mass Evacuation	[n.d.]
	Group]	
Box 35, File 33	[Talking points]	[n.d.]
Box 36, File 7	[Harry Yonekura and Living History]	1998-1999, 2002
Box 36, File 8	Bob Okazaki, M/S Unfinished to PG 18	1996-2002
Box 36, File 13	Talk March 30th T.B.C. 10AM	[2003]
Box 48, File 20	[Thank you]	February 1998
Box 48, File 36	Nikkei Fisherman's Reunion	2001-2006

## **Series 17: Canadian Communities**

Location	File title	Date range
Box 13, File 1	Anti-Racism Rally	March 1993
Box 14, File 12	Anti-Racism Rally	March 1993
Box 13, File 5	Equity and Access: Paving the Way	November 30, 1994
Box 15, File 38	Asian Canadian Communities and Police conference	1994
Box 15, File 49	East Asian working group	1994
Box 38, File 23	Redress-Chinese Ukrainian Italian Canadian	1993-1995
Box 38, File 24	UARR/ARRN-Input to Solicitor General	1991-1993
Box 38, File 25	UARR-Colour of Freedom Rally March 20/1994	1993-1994
Box 38, File 26	[Communication with other organizations]	1989-1992
Box 38, File 27	C.C.N.CNat'l (Redress)	1989-1994
Box 38, File 28	Ukrainian Canadian Congress	1990-1995
Box 38, File 29	C.C.N.CTor. Chapter	1990-1994
Box 38, File 30	Urban Alliance on Race Relations	1991-1994
Box 38, File 31	China	1995
Box 38, File 32	Filipino Canadian Association	July-August 1993
Box 38, File 33	National Congress of Italian Canadians	September-
		November 1990
Box 38, File 34	National Federation of Pakistani Canadians	1989-1990
Box 38, File 35	World Sikh Organization	1992
Box 38, File 36	Vietnamese Canadian Federation	1990-1991
Box 38, File 37	C.C.N.C. Conference on Policing	1990-1991, 1994
Box 42, File 38	Redress-Chinese/Ukrainian/Native	1988
Box 48, File 23	Resource Listing	1994, 1996

## Series 18: Art Miki

Location	File title	Date range
Box 40, File 39	Art Miki for Parliament	1993-1994
Box 40, File 40	Art Miki-List of Donors in Newsletter	August-September
		1993
Box 40, File 41	[Donations]	June-October 1993
Box 18, File 6	[Art Miki Campaigned Button]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 9	Art Miki Campaign	September 1993

# Series 19: Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation

Location	File title	Date range
Box 4, Item 29	SAIKI: Regeneration	[n.d.]
Box 4, Item 30	SAIKI: Regeneration	[n.d.]
Box 36, File 14	Japanese Canadian Community Development Program	[n.d.]
Box 36, File 17	Canadian Race Relations Foundation	November 13, 1997
Box 36, File 19	Angler Internment Camp "101" - Jesse Nishihata Project	1989-1995
Box 37, File 5	Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation 5th Annual General Meeting of Members	October 10, 1993
Box 38, File 5	13th Annual General Meeting (Final AGM) of the Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation	November 10, 2001
Box 38, File 6	Oral History-Notes/Correspondence	1989-1991
Box 38, File 7	Faces of Redress [Transcripts]	1989-1990
Box 38, File 19	Endowment Fund for applicants	November 1995
Box 39, File 15	[Establishment of the Canadian Race Relations	1996
	Foundation Honours Redress Agreement]	
Box 42, File 13	Election to J.C. Redress Foundation (Toronto Rep.)	1989, 1991, 1993
Box 42, File 14	Vancouver JCCA Redress	1991-1992
Box 42, File 15	JCRF Articles	1990-1993
Box 42, File 16	4th Annual General Meeting of the Members [JCRF]	November 15, 1992
Box 42, File 17	The Japanese Canadian Redress Foundation Annual General Meeting	October 13, 1991
Box 44, File 50	Redress Foundation Grant for Building Fund	1992
Box 45, File 6	National Council Meeting	January 1989
Box 45, File 11	Redress Foundation (Japanese Canadian R.F. &	January-February
	Open Forum)	1989
Box 45, File 43	TMCC-Presentation to JCRF	1992-1993
Box 46, File 20	JC Community Funds-Proposals, Constitution+By- Laws	1989

2023.07

Location	File title	Date range
Box 46, File 21	Meetings with JCRF Board of Directors	1990
Box 48, File 39	Project Proposals	1988-1989
Box 49, File 1	Reports	January 1989
Box 49, File 2	Proposals to NAJC	January 1989
Box 49, File 3	The Swords of December	1988
Box 49, File 4	Community Fund meeting	January 1989
Box 49, File 6	JC Redress Foundation + Implementation Phases	December 1988-
,	·	May 1989
Box 51, File 52	Special Project Fund, Establishment of	1991-1992
Box 51, File 53	SEAD + CDF	February 1991-July
		1992
Box 51, File 54	Application to Special Projects Fund "Columbus	1992
	Project"	
Box 51, File 55	Special Projects Fund-Forms	July-August 1992
Box 51, File 56	CDF-Forms	1991-1992, 1995
Box 51, File 57	SEAD-Forms	1991-1992
Box 51, File 58	SPF AID-Nikkei Archives+Resource Centre	1994
Box 51, File 59	SEAD, CDF, SPF-Grants Given Out-Details	1993-1996
Box 51, File 60	SEAD/CDF-Elections	1991-1993
Box 51, File 61	Endowment FD	1994-1999
Box 51, File 62	Endowment Fund, Special Projects	November 1995
Box 51, File 63	Nishihata+Shiomi-Project Funding	1989-1990
Box 51, File 64	Jesse Nishihata Film-"How Redress was Won"	September 1988-
		September 1989
Box 51, File 66	Aiko Suzuki's Project-J.C. Resource Guide-S.P.F.	1992-1994
Box 51, File 67	Special Projects Fund-Letters of Recommendation	August 10, 1989;
		September 24, 1993
Box 51, File 68	CDF App- Tor Japanese Lang School	March 29, 1994
Box 51, File 69	CDF App-Dan Kaji	March 29-31, 1994
Box 51, File 70	Purchase of new Comp. Equip. via JCRF/NAJC Grant	1992-1994
Box 51, File 71	Iron + Silk Project-Bank A/C + Bank Statements	1991-1995
Box 51, File 72	Iron + Silk Progress Rpt	August 1993;
		March 1995-March
		1996
Box 52, File 1	Samurai: Exhibition-Preliminary App Form	February 1990-July
		1994
Box 52, File 2	Aiko Suzuki's Project-Chapter Support	July 1992
Box 52, File 3	Gaijin-Chapter Endorsement	August 7, 1990
Box 52, File 4	Norm Okihiro-Prof Mt. Saint Vincent	1990-1992
Box 52, File 5	Wasabi Daiko	March 1992
Box 52, File 6	Buddhist Church App	May 1990
Box 52, File 7	T. Makabe-Chapter Support	September 19, 1992

Location	File title	Date range
Box 52, File 8	Kyo Maclear's proposed film-Sashiko: The Fabric of	[n.d.]
	our Struggles	
Box 53, File 46	Toronto Chapter [Jesse Nishihata's film]	June-September
		1989
Box 55, File 2	Japanese CDN Redress Foundation	1989-1993

# Series 20: Human Rights

Location	File title	Date range
Box 13, File 31	National Human Rights Committee Workshop	1995
Box 42, File 40	Human Rights Research and Education Bulletin	February 1987
Box 43, File 83	Human Rights	1996-1997
Box 48, File 24	Citizens Canada	1986
Box 48, File 25	Human Rights Guide for Japanese Canadians	1995
Box 48, File 27	Ontario Human Rights Commission	1991
Box 54, File 70	The Gender Sensitivity Conference	1995
Box 54, File 75	Human Rights CTEE	1990-1993
Box 55, File 1	Gender Sensitive Conference	March 1994
Box 55, File 3	Japan Bashing	1992
Box 55, File 6	Injustice Conf. 1992	1992
Box 55, File 7	Proposed Human Rights Guide	1991-1994
Box 55, File 8	National NAJC, Human Rts	1994-1995
Box 55, File 9	National Human Rights + R.RMinutes	October 1989-
		September 1991
Box 55, File 10	Nat'l HR+RR-October 8, 1990 Comm. Meeting	July-October 1990
Box 55, File 11	Nat'l HR: Workshop, April '91	August 7, 1990;
		February-April 1991
Box 55, File 12	Human Rights Committee Mtg-May 18, 1991	May-October 1991
Box 55, File 13	National HR Workshop-Toronto 1994	November 1993-
		April 1994
Box 55, File 14	Human Rights Workshop Mar 4,5/95	February-June 1995
Box 55, File 15	Formation of NRA	1990-1993
Box 55, File 16	Nat'l HR+RR-By Laws	April-July 1990
Box 55, File 17	NAJC National HR Cttee Procedures	1992, 1994
Box 55, File 18	Bill C-18: Dep't of Mul+Citizenship	1989
Box 55, File 19	Minority Advocacy Rights Council (MARC)	1993-1994
Box 55, File 20	Heritage Language Issue	March-May 1990
Box 55, File 21	HR Committee-Tor Chapter	[1992-1994]
Box 55, File 22	HR Comm: Show Boat+Miss Saicon Controversy	1993
Box 55, File 23	East Asian Ad Hoc Coalition	1994
Box 55, File 24	Canada Peace Alliance	March 1994

Location	File title	Date range
Box 55, File 25	Canadian Human Rights Act-Bill C-108	1993-1994
Box 55, File 26	CDN Race Relations Foundation	1990-1998
Box 55, File 27	Human Rights CRRF	1998
Box 55, File 28	The Canadian Tribute to Human Rights	1990
Box 55, File 29	Canadian Centre on Racism + Prejudice	April 1992-February
		1993
Box 55, File 30	Canadian Council for Refugees	1990, 1993, 1999
Box 55, File 31	Artists Against Racism	1994
Box 55, File 32	[NAJC Annual Reports and Human Rights]	1997-1998

## **Series 21: Miscellaneous**

	File title Ken Noma	Date range
Box 11, File 34	Ken Noma	[n d ]
		[n.d.]
Box 11, File 59	[Annual General Meeting]	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 25	Shinkuro Kozai	March 17, 1991
Box 12, File 26	Yaichi Kitagawa	March 6, 1992
Box 12, File 27	Dr. Kobayashi	[1989]
Box 12, File 28	Mr. Matsugi	March 5, 1992
Box 12, File 29	Rev Kawamura Interview	[n.d.]
Box 12, File 30	Steveston Buddhist Church	October 14, 1992
Box 13, File 9	Culture in Struggle: Canada-Japan Minority Forum	November 24-26, 1995
Box 13, File 32	Board Retreat	February 1995
Box 14, File 44	Best Years Calgary Conference	October 7-9, 1989
Box 15, File 2	Activities of the Toronto NAJC	June 12-July 28,
		1996
Box 15, File 13	Van Hori	[1988]-[199-]
Box 15, File 17	Montreal NAJC	November 1988
Box 15, File 44	Ontario Club	April 11, 2002
Box 15, File 47	Michael Fukushima	November 1994
Box 16, File 2	The Years of War: The Unwanted Canadian	
Box 16, File 3	Lemon Creek map	August 20-21, 1994
Box 16, File 4	*Cartographies of Violence* book launch	[n.d.]
Box 36, File 9	Copies-The Politics of Racism	[1997]-[2002]
Box 36, File 10	*A Demographic Profile of Japanese Canadians and	September 1989
	social Implications for the Future* by Audrey	
	Kobayashi, PhD	
Box 36, File 25	Kishu Kai Correspondence	2000-2003
Box 40, File 28	Meech Lake	August-November 1987

	T	
Location	File title	Date range
Box 40, File 29	Canadian Constitution-Aug 1992	1992
Box 40, File 30	Citizens' Forum on Canada's Future	1991
Box 40, File 31	NAJC Position on Constitutional Reform	1991-1992
Box 40, File 32	The Canadian Constitution-Misc, Articles, etc	1991-1992
Box 40, File 33	Charlottetown Constitutional Accord	September-October 1992
Box 42, File 25	[Festival of Faith]	[n.d.]
Box 42, File 33	Personal Newspaper Clips	1977-1984
Box 43, File 23	[Montreal Gazette]	November 4, 1982
Box 43, File 24	National Week of Protest Against Bill C-55	[n.d.]
Box 43, File 39	Change of Venue	March 15, 1998
Box 43, File 40	Michael Fukushima	1987-1988
Box 43, File 50	JC Cultural History	September 7, 1988
Box 43, File 87	Japanese Stores	December 1996
Box 44, File 5	Context+Legacies of Exclusion+Repeal, Rita	1994, 1998-1999
,	Takahashi	,
Box 44, File 35	[Japanese Canadian Community Development	1984, 1998
	Program]	
Box 45, File 7	Newspaper Clips	1989
Box 45, File 13	School Projects Assisted	February 15-23,
		1989
Box 45, File 15	Translations, etc	[December 1988]
Box 45, File 42	MISC-Legal Documents	March 8, 1999
Box 47, File 6	Community Spectrum-Mock Ups	1992
Box 48, File 26	Pan Asian Publications 1991 Catalogue	1991
Box 48, File 28	Ombudsman Ontario	1992
Box 48, File 34	[Centennial Bell Ringing Ceremony]	June 30, 1987
Box 48, File 44	Mukashi Banashi Performance Schedule	1997
Box 49, File 20	Brenda Joy Lem vs Metro Toronto Reference Library	May-July 1989
Box 50, File 40	Prime Minister Special Assist + MPP's	1993
Box 50, File 49	Genki News	April 1986
Box 51, File 29	Potential Problems (Max Ledbetter)	1983, 1994-1996
Box 51, File 34	Senpo Sugihara Tribute Dinner	1993-1995
Box 51, File 51	Ad Rates	1996-1997
Box 52, File 9	Al-Arts Symposium-April 16/17 1994	March-May 1994
Box 52, File 14	Chronology of JC Events 1854-1989	[n.d.]
Box 52, File 29	Hiroshima Day	1997-1999
Box 52, File 25	Senpo Sugihara Humanitarian Award	1992-1994, 2001
Box 53, File 35	Nichola Bishop	June 20, 1989
Box 54, File 54	Skills for Change, Asian Revision	August 2, 1994
Box 54, File 67	Mennonite Scholarship	January 8, 1996
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	- r	, -,

Location	File title	Date range
Box 56, File 5	Ministry of Citizenship-S.E.P. Summer Youth	February-August
	Employment Program	1993
Box 56, File 11	Van Hori in Tokyo	April 1995
Box 56, File	Kanbara Homestead	March 6, 1996
13.1		
Box 56, File	Kanbara Homestead	March 6, 1996
13.2		
Box 56, File 16	Lemon Creek Reunion '94	August 20-21, 1994
Box 57, File 5	Kokoro Dance	1988-1989
Box 59	Vancouver Japan Town map	July 1995